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Johnson hits 12 of 12 
I 

to win football contest 

p 

Pike successful in 
his roping career 

Citizen's Bank in Texico, one of the 
contest sponsors. 

• 
John Franse, Liz Phillips, Roger 
Robertson, Sheryl Taylor, Devin 
Vaughan, Brian White, Robbie 
White, Donnie McDonald. 

30 points -- Jim Berry, Alice 
Blanco, Eileen Dannheim, Don 
Gartin, Robin Gregory, Carolyn 
Johnson, Wayne Kelm, Jody Ket-
cherside, C.L. Mahoney, Garry Pat-
terson, Esther Pena, Dick Pylant, 
Ruth Scott, Kent Armstrong, Sher-
ilyn Thigpen, Gordon Waldrop, 
James Williams. 

For the first time in this year's 
football contest, an entrant got all 12 
answers correctly -- Carolyn John-
son. 

Forthat feat, she won the prize of 
$10 in the fourth week of the annual 
Area Merchants Football Contest. 

Meanwhile, two entrants got 11 
right -- the Texico Football Team 
and Eileen Dannheim. By virtue of 
being closer to the tie-breaker (Jal 
33, Texico 0), Mrs. Dannheim got 
the second place cash prize of $5. 
She was 18 off the tiebreaker; the 
Texico Football team was 41 off. 

Those with 10 right were: 
Dianne Actkinson, G.L. Straley, 

Andria Chadwick, Jerry McIntosh, 
David Rubio, Janene Berry, Wade 
Cargile, Sherry Davis, Audrey Kit-
trell, Gay Goettsch, Buck Gregory, 
Gloria Hutchins, Linda Kelm, Roy 
King, Steve Kittrell, Yaunda 
Martin, Ruth Scott, Colleen Stover, 
Cynthia Thigpen and Rhonda Webb. 

Those with 9 right were: 
Kent Armstrong, Johnny Actkin-

son, Jamye Berry, Kay Bethel, 
Lynn Burton, Rick Castaneda, Con-
nie Cumpton, Rhonda Dale, Leslie 
Lunsford, Eddie Meeks, Marcy 
Pena, Champ Porter, Albert Smith, 
Jerry Stover, Brian White Borde 
Williams, Jennifer Williams (Far-
well ), Tim Norton, Todd Davis, 
S rnmy Herrera, Jeff Lynn,: Tanya 

—Chadw ick : •- 	• 
Also, Butch Davis, Wesley Davis, 

Farwell English I class, Ralph 
Franse, Steve Franse, Don Gartin, 
Louise Green, Red Lonsdale, Vicky 
Lynn, Bev Obsenshain, Robbie Wil-
liams, Richard Engelking, John 
Franse, Gia Hardage, Benji Mc-
Daniel, Judith Alford, Ricky Free-
man. 

Also, Dwight Green, Mamie 
Howard, Clint Kelley, Sonny Kelm, 
Esther Ketcherside, Jody Ketcher-
side, Teresa King, Sydney Martin, 
Mark Owen, Thad Phillips, Cotton 
Robertson, Tex Smith, E.A. Walker, 
Robbie White, James Williams, 
Terry Winkles, Donnie McDonald; 
Scott Brown, Mona Hardage, Joe 
Perales and Joann McDonald. 

All the totals are on display at the 
Tribune office during normal bus- 

iness hours. 
All entries must be turned in at 

the Tribune office before 5 p.m. 
Friday ( today) or, if mailed, must 
bear a Friday postmark. 

The grand prize of the 12-week 
contest will be two tickets to the 
Dallas Cowboys - Chicago Bears 
game Dec. 21 in Dallas. The prize 
also includes lodging at the Regent 
Hotel, transportation to and from 
the stadium and $50 spending 
money -- to the person with the most 
points at the end of the remaining 
weeks. 

Carolyn Johnson, winner of last 
week's football contest, receives her 
cash prize from Richard Hadley of 

Game results were: 
Albuquerque Highland over 

Clovis, Muleshoe over Springlake-
Earth, Friona over Olton, Miami 
(Fla.) over Oklahoma, Baylor over 
Texas Tech, SMU over TCU, Notre 
Dame over Purdue, Clemson over 
Georgia Tech, Washington over 
Seattle, Pittsburgh over Houston, 
San Francisco over Miami and 
Minnesota over Green Bay. 

At the one-third mark in the over-
all contest -- with the winner getting 
the Cowboy-Bear tickets -- here's a 
look at the leaders: 

34 points -- Janene Berry, Steve 
Kittrell, Champ Porter. 

33 points -- Kay Bethel, Rex 
Cumpton, Roy King, Vicky Lynn, 
Cheryl Scott, Dorris White. 

32 points -- Jamye Berry, Rick 
Castaneda, Steve Franse, Joannah 
Gartin, Esther Ketcherside, 
Stephen Ketcherside, Thad Phillips, 
Jana Roberts. 

31 points -- Wade Cargile, Wesley 
Davis, Farwell English I class, 
Damon George, T.J. Kittrell, 
Dolores Williams, Buck Gregory, 
Sonny Kelm, David Lynn, Mark 
Owen, Roy Petales, Terry Winkles, 

Office opening suspended 

Stewart Pike, 28, of Lariat, has 
been following the rodeo circuits for 
about 18 years and has spent much 
of his time roping as the heeler part 
of several roping teams. 

Pike has been riding horses since 
he was about three and started 
competing in rodeos when he was 
10. He won the all-around roping 
when he was in Junior Rodeo. 

Pike says that his father, Bruce, 
taught him the basics of horseback 
riding. Bruce is a livestock broker 
from Albuquerque. 

Mark Fanning, previous 1985 
winner of the Bob Fiest Invitational, 
was the first to help Pike with his 
toping. He simply told Pike about 
timing and Pike took it from there. 

Pike says that he took a little bit of 
knowledge from everyone who 
could rope well. From there he 
taught himself and developed his 
own roping style. Pke says, "You've 
got to take what you can from other 
ropers and put it with your own 
style." 
,-Pike says ttialtrtw,and llis 11-year-

old horse, Raffles, who he has 
owned for eight years, learned to-
gether in six months to head and 
heel. He spent most of his time 
across from the Clovis Livestock 
Auction with about eight steers, 
eight hours a day, only stopping to 
eat, and let the livestock rest. 

One of Pike's best learning ex-
periences was when he got to where 
he thought he could rope better than 
the big boys or the "Wolves" (real 
good team ropers) and tried to beat 
them at their game -- and ended up 
beating himself. 

Pike later roped with Jake 
Barnes, current World Champion 
team roper. Together they went for 
the "Five to Fifty" (Five steers for 
$50), with 10 of the top 15 of the 
Rodeo Cowboys Association. He and 
Jake beat out 150 teams in the team 
roping events. 

This gave Pike the confidence 
that he needed. "This gave me the 
confidence to do my own roping, no 
matter who was there, because if 
you don't get that confidence, you 
just end up beating yourself." 

When Pike was in high school, he 
won in the big 1975 National High 
School Rodeo Finals. He and Clay 
Means won the finals in team 
roping. 

In 1981, he and sister Sabrina won 
the Mixed Roping at the XIT and in 
1982, he won the open roping events 
at the XIT with his partner since 
high school, Danny Garcia of Clay- 

ton, N.M. 
Pike has won around 100 belt 

buckles and 19 saddles so far in his 
roping career. He has entered 
rodeos in 10 different states. He 
attends 40 to 60 rodeos a year, and at 
one time in his life, attended 104 
rodeos. 

Although he is the heeler of the 
team roping team, he used to be the 
header in 1978. 

Last June, Pike won the ninth 
annual Bob Fiest Invitational Team 
Roping Classic at Reno, Nev. He 
and Garcia captured the first place 
prize of $14,000 per person. They 
roped six steers in a time of 54.89. 

Eighty-three teams were entered 
in the contest, including the 1985 
world champions. Pike also won a 
horse trailer, belt buckle and other 
items. 

The events at Reno are part of the 
world's richest team roping events 
and the only competition that beats 
it is the "Gold Buckle for the Year" 
competition Pike is semi-seriously 
considering entering the Gold 
Buckle competition. 

One of Pike's more embarassing 
moments was in Albuquerque this 
year, when his reliable horse 
bucked him off in front of everybody 
at a rodeo event that had him roping 
to win the go around. Pike says that 
he had never bucked before or after 
that time. This has been a standing 
joke with his roping budies. 

Pike has been married to his wife, 
Luann, for four years. They have a 
daughter, Tara, 3. Pike has lived in 
the Farwell area for 10 years and 
Luann was raised in Texico. 

Pike says his wife is his moral 
support and his daughter is learning 
to ride horses a little bit by mostly 
riding with him. 

Mrs. Pike is interested in working 
with ceramics and helps around 
their place by feeding bottle calves. 
She says that she was brought up 
living and working around feedlots. 

One project Pike is very proud of 
is the roping arena that ne and Lee 
Plummer built by his home in 
Lariat. It measures about 170 by 300 
square feet and was built so that he 
would have better access to an area 
to practice his roping skills. 

Pike says that he would like to do 
more with his rodeo career, but his 
job ties him down now. 

Although Pike used to work with a 
custom branding crew, in Clovis, he 
now is assistant manager at the 
Farwell Feeds Yards 
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That golf is sure a strange game. 
I finally got back out on the links 

last week after a lengthy layoff due 
to that difficult situation facing 
many of us -- work. 

But last Thursday I found myself 
with two hours free -- just enough 
time for a quick nine holes over at 
the Farwell Country Club. 

Gosh, golf is fun when you are 
hitting the ball well. And it seems so 
easy when your drives go straight 
and true. Why is it that sometimes 
the opposite happens? It's beyond 
me. 

Anyway, at first I was in heaven. I 
started out with a healthy bogey and 
I thought I was going well. That No. 
1 is a long one and I will take a 
bogey there any day of the week. 

Then came No. 2, a teensy 3-par. 
Taking into account the windage (it 
was our usual gale-force day), I 
aimed right and let Mother Nature 
do the rest. The result: that little ol' 
ball coming to rest 15 feet from the 
pin, Mark down a "par". 

Up next was thorny No. 3, a 
five-par with a tree just to the left of 
the t-box that normally ate my 
drives. I took a deep breath, con-
centrated, and sent my drive just a 
hair's breath to the tree's right; it 
ended up perfectly. deep down the 
fairway. 

The rest was easy and I ended 
with a birdie on the hole. Thus, for 
the first three holes I was playing 
"par" golf. I was in seventh -- make 
that eighth -- heaven. 

By now, I was feeling pretty 
cocky. In golf, that's the first step in 
gong downhill fast. But when you're 
strutting your stuff, it's hard to 
think that far ahead. 

No. 4 was a piece of cake. I had to 
take a bogey berayse of.  th,e, 	„ 
the sun, air, bugs:failing leaves, a 
speck in my eye, all of the above 
( take your pick). But that was okay. 
It sure beat the "9s" and "10s" I 

MP  was taking when I first started 
playing this crazy game a year ago. 

Then came No. 5, the hole that 
hates me. It's long, over 500 yards 
and sometimes you think you will 
never get to the green. 

Well, I got there. But it took 7 
strokes to put the ball in the hole. 
Okay, no problem, I said to myself. 
I'm still in good shape; time to pull 
yourself together. 

Next was No. 6. This is my 
favorite hole because it doglegs to 
the right. That means you can slice 
( hook? I forget) the ball to the right 
and even though you're in the rough, 
you're close to the green. 

That was my strategy all the way. 
I sliced ( hooked?) it but my second 
shot was a smidgin off the green. 
Mark down another bogey. 

No. 7 is another 3-par (to some 
folks, that is). The hurricane-force 

• wind took my ball far to one side of 
the green so I had to settle for 
another bogey. I can accept that: a 
bogey golfer isn't that bad. 

I smiled as I approached the t-box 
at No. 8. This is a difficult hole since 
your ball tends to go right -- out of 
bounds. But with the winds coming 
from that direction, I had no fear. 

True to my thinking, my ball 
curved one way, then the other, 
finally settling in the middle of the 

*fairway. A second shot put me near 
the green and I would have parred 
the hole except that my putt lipped 
the hole, spinning out. 

As I approached No. 9, my mind 
was whirring away with awesome 
thoughts. With a 38 for 8 holes, I 
could take a bogey or double-bogey, 
then be in good shape for the back 
nine and my quest of an under-90 
score, something I had only 

schieved once in my entire life 
IP about a month back). 

Y'see, that's the problem with 
golf. You start envisioning conquer-
ing the mood when, in fact, you're 
faced with just keeping your feet on 
the ground. We all know what 
happens next. 

And that was true in my case. A 
lack of concentration sent my 
dream round down the drain as I 
bounced shot after shot down the 
airway and through the rough. A 

e"7" ended my vision of an Arnold 
Palmer-like round. 

I think it was a sign from you-
know-who when my putt rolled 
straight at the hole. then hit a bug or 
something, taking a 90-degree turn. 
That told me it was time to put away 
my irons and return to work. 

I'd like to end this tale with a 
moral, something uplifting so you, 
the reader, will move your eyes 

elsewhere on this page feeling a 
warm spot in your heart. • 

At least, that's what I'd like to do. 

Proudly displaying the sportsman-
ship trophy that Texico won are. 
from left, high school principal Ken 

Texico wins sportsmanship award 

Shaw, Supt. James Pierce and 
Coach Michael Littlejohn. 

Texico won a special sportsman-
ship trophy last week from. KBIM-
TV, Roswell, N.M. 

The trophy was presented before 
last Friday's Texico-Jal football 
game. 

The trophy is given each year to 
the school and community on the 

"And with a view to the simplifi-
cation of the land system, and the 
protection of the people and the 
government from litigation and 
fraud, a general land office shall be 
established, where all the land titles 
of the Republic shall be registered, 
and the whole territory of the Re-
public shall be sectionized in a 
manner hereafter to be prescribed 
by law, which shall enable the of-
ficers of the government or any 
citizen to acertain with certainty the 
lands that are vacant, and those 
lands which may be covered by 
valid titles." 

It has been generally assumed 
that the sectionalization would be in 
square miles, according to the 
practice adopted in the United 
States. However, the land law of 
June 12 sectionized the country by a 
base line and four meridian lines. 
This was one of the reasons Presi- 

basis of how visiting teams are 
treated. Voting on it are 26 coaches 
and athletic directors, with the 
award given to a school in Class A or 
Class AA. 

This is the third year the trophy 
was presented. The winner the past 
two years was Cloudcroft. 

1837: SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 
30. President Sam Houston today 
approved a joint resolution of Con-
gress suspending the opening of the 
General Land Office scheduled for 
tomorrow, October 1. The resolution 
was passed by a special session of 
Congress, called by the President on 
September 25 specifically to con-
sider this matter. The reason for the 
action is that the official boundary 
line between Texas and the United 
States still has not been formally 
surveyed. He blames delays by the 
United States. He stated, therefore, 
that "the land law which was passed 
by the last Congress of the Republic 
of Texas, and which was designed to 
take effect on the first day of 
October next, could not go into 
operation." 

The land law he refers to was 
passed last June 12, over his veto. In 
pursuance of this law, he appointed 
John P. Borden as Commissioner of 
the General Land Office on June 21. 
Borden has been at work organizing 
the documents previously on file. 
His commission is now suspended 
as of tomorrow, but this may be only 
temporary. 

The Texas land offices which 
existed under Mexican law were 
ordered closed by the Consultation 
in November, 1835. However, the 
Republic's Constitution recognizes 
the validity of land ownership ac-
quired under Mexican and Spanish 
law, stating: "All orders of survey 
legally obtained by any citizen of 
the Republic, from any legally 
authorized commissioner, prior to 
the act of the late Consultation 
closing the land offices, shall be 
valid." 

The Constitution goes on to say 
that "the whole land system shall be 
suspended until persons serving in 
the army can have a fair and equal 
chance with those remaining at 
home to select and locate their 
lands." It also requires a General 
Land Office to be set up, stating: 

dent Houston vetoed it. The pre-
vious December Congress also 
passed a land law which the Pres-
ident vetoed as being too vague, and 
this law, too, was passed over his 
veto. 

The President has insisted that a 
proper land law must provide pro-
tection to Texas citizens against 
outsiders, who "would be found 
coming, by hundreds and thou-
sands, to procure their leagues and 
labors in this land of promise, 
knowing that they could do it at no 
other expense than the breath which 
would enable them to say amen to a 
false oath administered, as it might 
be, within the walls of a grog shop or 
brothel," the President wrote in his 
veto message. 

The Constitution grants the old 
Spanish measure of a league and a 
labor to every Texas citizen who 

( Continued from Page 8) 
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Stewart scores 4 TD's in Farwell Junior win 
ered us." Farwell was larger than 
other teams Lazbuddie has matched 
up against. 

"I think that we will match up 
better against the teams we will be 
playing now and later in the sea-
son," said Luscombe. 

Luscombe also said he thought 
Farwell had a real good team and 
would be hard to beat. "We have a 
young team, with 10 sixth graders 
playing," said Luscombe. 

Luscombe stated that he thought 
that Lazbuddie played well during 
the last quarter when they played 

against Farwell's second string. 
"We were intimidated to start 

with," said Luscombe, "knowing 
that Farwell was noted for having a 
very good team." Hopefully we can 
make the needed adjustments and 
do better, next time. 

Luscombe gave recognition to 
Ramiro Alarcon who scored their 
only touchdown in the game. The 
extra point was not good. 

Lazbuddie will play Bovina at 
Bovina at 5:30 p.m. Oct. 2. 

Lazbuddie's record now stands at 
2-1. 

• 
	 • • 

Farwell Junior High defeated 
Lazbuddie Junior High, 38-6, last 
Thursday. 

Farwell's Coach Gary Cates says 
that the team played well, but that 
there was room for improvement." 
"For this early in the season, we're 
doing well." 

In the first quarter, Shawn 
Stewart scored a touchdown on a 40-
yard run and Monty Delgado scored' 
the extra point, making the score 
7-0. 

In the second quarter, Stewart 
ran in three touchdowns. The first 
was for 20 yards, second was for 17 
yards with Delgado scoring the 
extra point, and the third was for 45 
yards with Greg Actkinson scoring 
the extra point. Later in the quarter 
Actkinson scored a 10-yard touch-
down and Stewart ran in the extra 
points. 

The eighth grade boys didn't play 
much in the second half, but the 
seventh graders got in some playing 
time. Lazbuddie scored their only 
score in the final quarter. 

Cates recognized several of the 
boys for their part in the game. 

"Stewart can run the ball well and 
Actkinson does well at the quarter-
back position. Delgado had grown a 
lot as a good fullback and Kirk Fly 
and Dale Rubio were doing a good 

• 0 
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job in the halfback positions." 
Cates stated that the offense was 

improving with each game. He 
mentioned Joe and Michael Arce 
and Darren Haseloff as being good 
receivers." They usually come up 
with the ball," said Cates. 

Coach Cates also mentioned his 
offensive line including Clint Cole, 
Robbie Dyer, Adrian Nicholas, 
Richie Gulley, Heath Dollar and 
Bobby Hammit as doing a fine job 
for Farwell. 

Cates said the defense was look-
ing salty, and no one had scored on 
their first string and that they were 
still improving every week. "I'm 
proud of the team as a whole," said 
Coach Cates. 

Cates stated that the seventh 
grade got quite a bit of playing time 
in the third and fourth quarters and 
that they were playing well. "I'm 
working them in and I can see that 
they are going to make good football 
players," said Cates. 

Farwell Junior High will play 
Petersburg at 5:30 p.m. Oct. 4. The 
seventh grade will scrimmage first 
and then the eighth grade will play a 
game. 

Lazbuddie Coach Richard Lus-
combe, "We did a good job of-
fensively but Farwell just outpow- 

ifITSC Lingnau of Lariat and Veta Millet of 
Earth. 

Pallbearers were: Marlan Miller, 
Scott Miller, Todd Lingnau, Greg 
Miller, Mark Callaway and Jimmy 
Pierce. 

•• Boy's death 
accidental 

• 

• • 

• 
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to be taken `Shop Local' campaign 
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Call Marcia Vohs for information 

on Business and Residential 
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769-1813 - Clovis - 415 Mitchell 

4 .  

• 

• I 
• • a. • • 

Employee of the Year. This will be 
in addition to Man of the Year, 
Woman of the Year and Teacher of 
the Year. 

It also was suggested that an 
award be given to "Farm Family of 
the Year." This will be discussed 
further by the Chamber board of 
directors. 

• 
• 

The Farwell Chamber of Com-
merce voted Monday to help spon-
sor an advertisement featuring city 
businesses as a way of emphasizing 
the need to "shop locally." 

Letters seeking information from 
city businesses and Chamber mem-
bers will be sent out later this 
month. 

It was agreed that along with the 
"shop local" information, busi-
nesses will be asked for their views 
on the Chamber and what it should 
be involved in. 

In other business, next year's 
annual banquet was discussed. John 
Grigsby is in charge of the program. 
Persons with suggestions for it are 
asked to call him at the school 
superintendent's office. 

The Chamber voted to add a 
fourth award to the annual banquet: 

Texico-Farwell • 
teams blanked 

Both Texico-Farwell football 
teams lost in Play Inc. action 
Saturday. 

The Falcons, third and fourth 
graders, lost 8-0. The Eagles, fifth 

_ and sixth graders, Lost 204. 
Both teams are now 0-3. 

Belva Anderson ral tEN
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The death of a 4-year-old Bovina 
boy who was run over by a grain 
truck his father was driving will be 
ruled an accident, according to 
Friona Highway Patrol Trey Ellis. 

Bruce Cavazos, 4, was pro-
nounced dead Sunday evening on 
arrival at Parmer County Commun-
ity Hospital. He was struck by a 1955 
Ford grain truck around 7 p.m., 
Ellis said. 

The accident occurred approxim-
mately 2 miles east of Bovina on 
Texas Highway 86. 

Ellis said the boy's father, Jose, 
had backed the grain truck up to 
chain it to another automobile. The 
boys apparently wandered in front 
of the grain truck and was struck by 
the right front tire as Cavazos began 
to pull forward, Ellis said. 

According to Ellis, no charges 
have been filed, and the death is 
being treated as an accident. 

Auxiliary to meet 
The Ladies Auxiliary will meet at 

the Farwell Convalescent Center at 
4 p.m. on Oct. 6. 

The ladies will be planning their 
activies for the next three months. 

Anyone interested in joining_ 
should attend this meeting. 
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ate 	 . Services for Belva "Memo" 
Thomas Anderson, 91, of Farwell 
will be at 10 a.m., Oct. 2 in First 
Baptist Church with the Rev. J.L. 
Bass, former pastor, officiating. 

Burial will be in Sunset Terrace 
Cemetery under the direction of 
Steed-Todd Funeral Home in Clovis. 

She died Tuesday morning in 
Farwell Convalescent Center after 
a lengthy illness. 

Survivors include her husband, 
Gabe David Sr.; two sons, Gabe 
David Jr. of Bovina and Robert W. 
of Farwell; two daughters, Therese 
Tapp of Lubbock and Marilyn Ed-
wards of Farwell; two sisters, Sybil 
Thompson of Carlsbad, Calif., and 
LoReine Underhill of Las Vegas, 
Nev.; six grandchildren; and 11 
great-grandchildren. 

Mrs. Anderson was born in More-
house, Mo., April 11, 1895 to E.P. 
and Virginia Hoehn Thomas. 

She was the oldest of four little 
girls. Her mother died when she was 
eight years old and she assumed a 
large responsibility for the rearing 
of her younger sisters. 

A member of the First Methodist 
Church of Morehouse, she also had 
many other interests, being pro-
ficient in music, poetry and writing. 
She married Gabe David Anderson 
of Okolona, Ark., Dec. 21, 1916 in 
Sikeston, Mo. 

She and Gabe took her baby sister 
to live with them, as her father died 
about this time. She and Gabe had 
five children, three girls and two 
boys. A daughter, Meredith Nan 
Anderson, died in 1925 following an 
auto acciuent. 

She w..is for many years a director 
of .the Security State Bank of Far- 
well, but her main interest has 
always been her family. During the 
Depression, she frequently had 
visitors, both relatives and friends. 
No one ever left her home hungry, 
as she was constantly caring for 
those less fortunate than herself. 

During those days many 
"tramps" or "hoboes" came to her 
door, and as times were very hard, 
she never failed to feed them all. 
Her family used to kid her about 
being an "easy mark" for all the 
unfortunates, but she just smiled 
and kept on doing it. 

She encouraged all her children to 
get as much education as they could 
and during their childhood made 
sure that they were exposed to the 
arts, music and literature. 

She was a gracious lady whose 
home was a haven of love and 
happiness for her friends and fam-
ily. 

The Andersons came to Parmer 
County in 1925. 

•••••-••••-- 

REGULAR/TACO/NACHO CHEESE FLAVORED 

4 r 
m a mumuu= mi tinotununutatinuu matuunnnloutfit onnnnwtonmutt 

SUPPORT SPECIAL OLYMPIC 
BY BUYING DECKER PRODUCTS 

AT ALL ALLSUP'S STORES THANK YOU 
8 IANS $1  6  GOLD LUNCHEON :MEATS 89e 	BOLOGNA/P&P/ . 

SLICED LUNCIII011 MEAT 
SALAMI/An 

BEEF BOLOGNA 

Thanks to each of you who had a part in naming 

o Steer Stadium the W.M. Roberts Stadium. I feel 

honored honored by having the stadium named after 

me, but I also feel very humble in accepting such 

E  an honor. a 

0 

a a 

THANKS TO:  

Superintendent of Schools  

John Grigsby 

The Farwell School Board:  

42- Joe Hughes, Richard Haseloff, Ed Corn, Steve Pierson, 

Doyle Johnson, Maxine Williams and Joe Schilling. 
a O 

The Farwell High School 1986 Senior Class  

g 	for the sign placed on the press box: 	a 

Dora Bermea, DeAnn Curtis, Twila Donaldson, Trena 

George, Karen Kelm, Rhonda Lingnau, Alma Nicolas, 

o Gracie Ortega, Cheryl Stanton, Sherilyn Thigpen, 

Cherie Welch, Elva Whitesides, Jesse Anzaldua, Alex 

Alcala, Brian Coburn, Bobby Ford, Leonard Hillock, 

al Kevin Hogan, Andy Hughes, Carl Hutchins, Steve 

2 Jaime, Blake Kelley, Eddy longley, Kevin Owen, 
a 

David Rubio, Brent Stephens, Rusty Stover and Eric 

Williams. 
The 1986 Senior Class sponsors: 

AMMO FOPS 
Ti. SPECIALS 

BONUS MK KRAFT MIENS 

MAC & 
CHEESE 

was 
 

NEBULAS JUST HT US" 

WILSON S 
HAMS 

1.5588 

• Larry Rudd 
Services for Larry Dean Rudd, 33, 

of Earth were held Sept. 25 in the 
First Baptist Church of Earth with 
the Rev. Johnny Timms, officiating, 
assisted by the Rev. Brad Reeves, 
pastor of the Earth Methodist 
Church. 

Burial was in Sunset Terrace in 
Farwell, under the direction of 
Steed Todd Funeral Home. Rudd 
died southeast of Clovis while 
changing a tire on his car. The car 
fell on him when the jack apparent-
ly slipped. He was pronounced dead 
at the scene by Medical Investigator 
Bob Morgan. 

Born in Amherst, Rudd had lived 
in Earth and Lariat areas most of 
his life. He was a mechanic. 

Survivors include his mother, 
Novella Price of Earth; a brother, 
L.J. of Elfrida, Ariz.; four sisters, 
Doris Pierce of Amherst, Vera 
Callaway of Muleshoe, Myrna 

ra$7••••7,1'!•err-••••0-••_—••••crTrIcrarnr, 

OEM 

dm • 

15 
= Lucille Franse and Merlene Hill 

The 1986 Senior Class Parents:  

_-- 

gi 

_Mr. and Mrs. Lee Hutchins Mr. and Mrs. David Georgel 

= 
= _ . • MOVIE & VCR 

RENTALS 
The Very Best in 

Home Video 
Entertainment! 

12 oz. cans six-pack 
Caffeine *lee, 

0 

Mr. and Mrs. Vernon Thigpen 

Thanks again for this honor, 

Willie M. Roberts 
: ALL YOU NEED 
: IS YOUR TV! 
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PoAnarS FURNITURE 
"Where only the look is expensive" 

503 W. 11th • Friona, Texas 	Phone: 247-2035 

'OPEN 9 A.M. 'TIL 6 P.M. MON.-FRI. 9 A.M. 'TIL 3 P.M. SATURDAY 
* FREE DELIVERY IN TRADE AREA 
*3 MONTH TO 36 MONTH FINANCING AVAILABLE 

WITH APPROVED CREDIT 

SAVE UP TO 
40% OFF 

THIS WEEK! 

VISA* 

H MasterCard 

"NEW SHIPMENT" 

OAK 
GLIDE 

ROCKERS 

SARI 

Reg. '529 369 
flip .11e tor hip cprnt,1 Vet t.cattse it a 
Wall Savor s  you can place It only Incnas 
IrOm IM wall it ewe.. outward. not 
back ward Whets more. It s also ...labia 
as a Rocker Rocitnor 

Sit back and unwind In this plush 
Hump seal 

deeply tolled back and Son FLAW 
inns for total retiasaibn All 
lailwed in a lusurious ImbrIc 
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ONE WEEK ONLY!Sale Ends Oct,lith 

BEVELED 

GLASSTOP TABLES 
$298 .249" YOUR $169 

VALUE CHOICE EACH "6 COLORS TO CHOOSE FROM" 	_o__  
*SIMILAR TO ILLUSTRATION 	Ili!  5,  

' 

CLOSE OUTS 
AND DIS-CONTINUED STYLES 

SOFAS 	VALUES TO $799 $  399 
"QUEEN" 

SLEEPERS  VALUES TO $995 $ 588 
SOFA & LOVESEAT  VAIC25$699  

BOTH PCS. 

*8 
ONLY 

'38995 
VALUE 

"SELECT 
GROUP" 

RedinerSalel 

REt 	diF I1C RV 

Fellide"  

0441°14  
NOW 

Save '101 to '152 
on Famous 

	

ENTERTAINMENT CENTER 	 YOUR 

$399 	$299 	
1 , ACCENT 	CHOICE 

VALUE 	CHAIRS $99 

SEALY 
ORTHO- 

REST 
SUPER 

SEALY FIRM QUILT 
Spectacular reductions on 
famous, firm Sealy quality 
with hundreds of specially 
tempered coils. Puffy cushion-
ing for comfort. Extra durable 
torsion bar foundation. Don't 
miss out! 

$79 $99 $299 $399 
SARI 

Reg. '550 $398 
he "re,. lu lake L, y.l i recu, .110 this char, 
as 41 pg,....11O tun ,scheme comfort using only 
int-hes of space iNckly padded arm pillows 
and s...qie well seal cushion 

lianC 
OFFER LIMITED 

TWIN 	FULL 	QUEEN 	KING 

No other mattress feels like a 
Posturepedic Designed in cooperation 

with leading orthopedic surgeons for 
firm support without sacrificing comfort 
Wake up feeling so good it shows' No 
morning backache from sleeping on 	 PLATINUM" 

a too-soft mattress 

Reg. '449 $329 
Ralas In Ara Classcnmtat Vol fats sou 
luny wiles IL,11 Inches horn Th.... 
Smartly styled wen draply 1,11,1d pillow 
back padded arms and cush,on seat 

POSTUREPEDIC 
$99995 RETAIL 	$112995 RETAIL 	$149995 RETAIL 

458 $599 $799 
FULL SET 	QUEEN SET 	KING SET 

• 



Scouting topic 
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NEW RESTAURANT 
The Hungry Mule Steakhouse 

(Formerly K-Bob's] 

FRIDAY SPECIAL: 
All-You-Can-Eat Catfish with Salad Bar 

'4.69  

' 

fi 

Real Homemade Italian Spaghetti and Meatballs 
With Salad Bar 4.95 All-You-Can-Eat 

SATURDAY SPECIAL: 
Quarter-Pound Hamburger, Fries and Drink 

SUNDAY-SPECIAL: 
Teriyaki With Salad Bar 14.69 

COMING SOON: SUNDAY BUFFET 

The Hungry Mule 
Steakhouse 

1008 W. American Blvd. - Maleshoe 
Ve• N.% 

All Climate Anti-Freeze  
Get Your Winter Supply 	1/-: 

Now While Supplies Last. 

$i Q00 
i 	Case 

$ 1 A 050 I go 	Barrel 

	A 

CHAMPION 

Antilans and 
kmmertookm> 
•• 	  

•••••••••• 
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Helton Oil Inc. 
Serving the Texico-Farwell area for 37 years 

Phone 481-3222 
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Farwell Junior High report given 70te ea11.4 
legged in for the two-point con-
version to round out the scoring —
38-6, Yearlings. 

"We will play Petersburg Thurs-
day, so come root for the Year-
lings," he said. 

• 

The Texico Fire Department had 
one call this week. 

On Sept. 29, an ambulance was 
sent to a possible gunshot victim on 
Florence. There was no victim and 
no transport.  

• 

Illustrating some of the Cub Scouts 
Project. at the Old Farwell Gym 
Monday were Jim Cowman and 
melba' Edgin Of Clovis. Shown are 
four of the 72 boys who attended, 
holding some of the badges which 
can he earned and some of the 
projects, They are from left, Blaze 

• 
Hardage, Jimmy Trip, Kirk Gober 
and Jerry Landrum. Cowman is the 
District Executive for the Conquis-
tador Council for the Boy Scouts of 
America and has been a leader for 
15 years. Mrs. Edgin has worked 
with Cub Scout groups for 15 years 
too. 

Texico girls compete 
in basketball tourney 

of a newspaper, how to put it in 
order, and that the editorial page is 
the opinion page. Language ex-
tension is a relatively new class in 
which the students are involved in 
an individualized spelling and study 
skills program. 

As important to students as aca-
demic subjects are the extracurric-
ular or elective subjects that they 
may take. The homemaking class 
has been sewing. 

"The band is preparing to march 
in the Brownfield parade," Chad 
Byrd reported. Tuck Traynor stated 
that the band marched eight blocks, 
learning to march around corners. 

Cody Monk gave the following 
account of sports events: 

The seventh and eighth grades 
played Lazbuddie last Thursday 
and won 38-6. 

Tailback Shawn Stewart started 
the scoring with a touchdown in the 
first quarter, but the two-point con-
version failed. Later in the quarter 
Stewart scored another touchdown. 
Fullback Monty Delgado plunged 
over for the conversion. In the 
second quarter Stewart scored yet 
another touchdown. Delgado again 
plunged over for the two point 
conversion. 

In the second half Stewart scored 
again on a nice run, and this time 
quarterback Greg Actkinson boot- 

• 

The students of Farwell Junior 
High have been busy since school 
started. 

As reporter Jayme Palady stated, 
"In math everything's okay, Mrs. 
Robbs is a great teacher, but we 
have to work hard to keep up with 
her." Mrs. Robbs said that the 
seventh grade has been working on 
division, but they are about to go 
into a fraction unit, as are the sixth 
graders. The eighth grade has been 
studying decimals and are ready for 
the unit test in this area. 

Mike Loera, seventh grader, re-
ported, "In history we've been 
learning about the early Texas 
Indians. It has been very interesting 
these few days." The sixth grade 
history students, according to Jody 
Mahaney, have been discussing 
Egypt and King Tut's treasures, 
and the eighth graders are looking 
at the early explorers -- English, 
Spanish, French, Dutch -- and their 
arrival in the New World. 

The science room has taken on a 
new look this year. Rubin Lucio 
stated, "We have some neat ani-
mals in the junior high. We have 
gerbils, fish, a snake, ants, and a 
finch -- a kind bird. The gerbils' 
names' are Mickey and Minnie. The 
snake is named Skeeter, and the 
Finch is Tweedle Dee." He further 
reported that the seventh grade has 
been collecting and mounting in-
sects. 

"The sixth grade science students 
have been studying friction, grav-
ity, and motion," related Eric Chad-
wick. The eighth graders have like-
wise studied these concepts, but 
they have also looked at the earth 
and moon systems as well as solar 
and lunar eclipses. 

Language arts studies make up a 
large percentage of the academic 
day at Farwell Junior High. "In 
literature, taught by Mrs. Cole, we 
have been learning Bloom's Tax-
onomy and figures of speech," 
reported Amanda Curtis and Robin 
Ray. Kartha Roberson stated that in 
English class compound subjects 
and predicates and compound/ 
simple sentences were being 
studied. 

She further reported that the 
English classes have been ushing a 
daily newspaper to learn the parts 

By Janice Jenkins 

Texico's fourth, fifth and sixth 
little girl's basketball teams played 
in a tournament in Clovis Saturday. 

HetAtThe results: 
tt 	• 	in., the Texico Bearcats 

met the Falcons. The Bearcats had 
a 'hard tiMe. getting started and 
alt,tiough they came back the second 
half it was too late. The Falcons had 
gained Ebb big a lead and continued 
to score. 

The Falcons defeated the Bear-
cats 33-17. Scoring for the Bearcats 
were Terri Askew with 9, Brandy 
Stewart with 4 and Leslie and Laura 
Vega both with 2 each. 

The Bearcats played hard their 
second game, as they met the Road-
runners. The score was tied 8-8 at 
the halftime as both teams were 
playing good defensively. 

The second half was just as ex-
citing When the final buzzer blew 

Ifizessage, Sfrvta '74 seated 

THURSDAY, OCT. 2 
The Texico Lady Wolverines A-B 

(J1-1,) teams will play Elida at 

freVP+4,frbLq-1" )1 • 
• The.  ekiet) tumor High will play 
Melrose at Texico at 5 p.m. 

Lazbuddie Junior High will play 
Bovina at Lazbuddie at 5 p.m. 

Farwell Junior High has an open 
date. 
FRIDAY, OCT. 3 

The Farwell Steers will play 
Petersburg at Petersburg at 7:30 
p.m. 

The Texico Wolverines will play 
Springer at Texico .at 7:30 p.m. 

Tile Lazbuddie Longhorns will 
play. Bovina at Bovina at 7:30 p.m. 
TUESDAY, OCT. 7 

The Texico Lady Wolverine A-B 
JI-1 1 teams will play Floyd at 

Texico at 5 p.m. 

• 

the Bearcats had scored 14 points to 
the Roadrunners 17, giving them 
their second loss of the day. Scoring 
for the Bearcats were Crystal Fore-
man, 6. and Terri Askew and Laura 
Vega with 4 each. 

Oct. 4 at 9 a.m. the Bearcats will 
play the Fillies. At 10:15, the Wol-
verines will play the Falcons and at 
12:45 p.m. the Bearcats will play the 
Bronchos. 

The mighty "Little" Wolverines 
had their first game against the 
tough Grady Bronchos, 

The Wolverines slowly pulled 
ahead throughout the game. The 
final score was Texico 19, Grady 8. 
Scoring for the Wolverines were 
Marsha Hamilton, 8, Dara Jenkins. 
7 and Virginia Terrazos, 4. 

After playing a tough 10:30 game. 
the Wolverines were looking tired 
for their game against the Melrose 
Warriors. But as soon as it came 
game time, the Wolverines came 
alive. The Wolverines started out 
with a full court press on the 
Warriors and quickly got a large 
lead. With the Wolverines ahead 
18-0, Texico Coach, Sam Jenkins 
pulled off the press in the second 
quarter. 

The Wolverines continued to hold 
the Warriors scorless until the 
fourth quarter. The Warriors made 
a basket and the final score was 
Texico 26, Warriors 2. 

Scoring for the Wolverines were 
Virginia Terrazos, 8; Dara Jenkins 
and Marsha Hamilton both with 6; 
Ruth Terrazos, 4, and Micki Fenn, 2. 

STEED-TODD 
FUNERAL HOME 

-When Understanding Is Needed Most" 

Prince & Manana - Clovis 
Ph. 763-5541 • 

Visiting in the home of T.J. and 
Ysletta Kittrell were Lisa and 
Ondria Halmon, their daughter and 

„granddaughter from San Angelo. 4  

Guest Night 
The Christian Women's Club in 

Clovis will host their annual Guest 
Night Dinner on Oct. 9, from 7 to 9 
p.m. MDT at the Colonial Park 
Country Club. 

YOU 
• 301IN DEERE 

Sik and then some 
• 

• 

CAN'T 
BEAT THIS 

(A-- DEAL . . . 
ALL REMAINING 

'86 LIGHT DUTY TRUCKS 
AT DEALER COST & 

FINANCED, AT 2,gtfik- 
OFFER ENDS OCT. 8TH!. T. THE  

0 APPROVED CRED EXCLUDES 	ONS AND 

John Deere has made us a deal that will save you a bunch. Big pass- 

along 	

John Deere combines and headers are available to 

savings on  you right now. Come in and save big and then save more by 

waving finance charges good- bye 
until the 1987 Harvest Season. OR 
take a big discount in lieu of finance 

waiver.' There are also used 
outstanding savings on  

John Deere 
combines. 

• 
.111)10'. 	

‘let•te 

,4 _1d,,,..1 is. AtipTIA Ai 
01 

11P- —11,! 	
Ilt. ••,;111t1t.tv. 

11 At .01% 1111W 

FINANCING RATE 

DOC STEWART 
CHEVROLET 

2500 MABRY DR. 

s2.25  

• Cal Jordan Implements 
East Mabry Drive 	Clovis 	763-5517 
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FACTORY AUTHORIZED SALE!! 
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The recipients of the Big Lick 
Award from Texico are Lance 
Akers and Larry Dudley. Akers 
received the honor for being a good 
nose guard. Dudley received the 
honor for being the leading rusher 
with 16 carries for 45 yards. 

Passes incept. by 	2 
Punting average 26.7 
Fumbles recovd. 	2 
No. of penalties 	9 
Yards penalized 55 

0 
28.5 

3 
9 

80 

cideoetut 11.ste4 

Grady Herington is in the Clovis 
High Plains Hospital. 

•** 

Jay McDonald is in the Parmer 
County Hospital in Friona. 

0* 

Tommie Fulcher is in the Metho-
dist Hospital in Lubbock. 

0* 

Ethlene Bell is in Lubbock Gen-
eral Hospital following surgery. 

Yes, we fill Texas and 
New Mexico Medicaid 	.= 

a 
and PCS (Excel) plans. 

1986 F 350 XII 
Crew Cab, Dualey. Red and White, Diesel. 4 
Speed, Tilt, Cruise. 10 inch Rear Step Bumper, 
Michelin Tires, I Owner. 

1 3,900 
1982 CHEVY 3/4  ion 

Automatic, Power Steering, Air. AM Radio, 
Good Work Truck, 

'2995 
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White heads merged 4-H clubs Jal defeats Texico 
Friday, October 3, 1986 - Page 5 

mittee are chairman, Daniel Hutch-
ins; committee members, Klay 
Camp, Lucretia Foster, Jackie 
Sides, Rease Bennett and Danna 
Haseloff. 

All club members and parent 
leaders registered for the new 4-H 
year. 

The project fair and 4-H week 
were discussed. 

Also present were County exten-
sion agents Gary Patterson and 
Janette Pierce. Parents present 
were Jenine Foster, James Sides, 
Patsy Camp, Robert and Dorris 
White and Ruth Ann Bennett. 

The Farwell and Oklahoma Lane 
4-H clubs met Sept. 22 at the Okla-
homa Lane Community Center. 

The main topic of discussion was 
the merger of the two clubs. It was 
decided that the two clubs would 
merge and meet in October at Okla-
homa Lane. The club wit; meet at 
Farwell Community Center during 

the winter months and at Oklahoma 
Lane during the spring months. 

The program was on past projects 
that each club member had been 
involved with and how they had 
enjoyed them. 

New officers were elected for the 
1986-87 year. They are Dana White, 
President; Daniel Hutchins, Vice 
President; Angie White, secretary; 
Jim Bob Sides, treasure; Kara 
Camp, reporter; Steve Geries, 
council delegate; Robin Foster, al-
ternate delegate and Lisa Geries, 
recreational leader. 

Members of the program com- 

By Janice Jenkins 
Jal defeated Texico 33-0 last 

Friday night here. 
The game started off with Texico 

kicking to Jal. Jal brought it to their 
40 yard line. Texico held them 
scoreless on their first possession. 
Texico's first possession ended 
when the Wolverines fumbled on its 
30 yard line and Jal recovered. 

Having good possession, Jal ran 
the ball in for a touchdown. Jal then 
kicked to Texico who got it to its 18 
yard line. 

Then Rod Smith passed to David 
Loera for a 15 yard pickup. But Jal 
held them scoreless. 

Jal got a clipping call with 2:13 
left in the first quarter giving them 
a first and 25 yards to go. Jal passed 
25 yards to their 34 yard line, then 
Jal passed for a touchdown with 
1:51 left. Their extra point was not 
good. 

With the score Jal 12, Texico 0, Jal 
kicked off. Texico brought the ball 
to its 20 yard line and got a first 
down with seconds left in the first 
quarter. 

The second quarter got underway 
with Texico in control of the ball just 
shy of its 30 yard line. On the second 
play, Spicer Lewis caught a pass 
and got a first down on Texico's 42 
yard line. But again Jal held firm. 

With 8:12 left in the second 
quarter, the referee accidentally 
got into the game when he was 
tackled on a third down. On the next 
play, Jal fumbled and Spicer re-
covered for Texico. 

Texico was held and forced to 
punt. 

It was a short kick and Jal caught 
it on Texico's 28 yard line. Jal ran it 
in on the next play. Then Jal ran in 
the extra points, making the score 
20-0 with 5:49 left in the first half. 

Jal kicked to Texico and Lewis 
brought the ball to Texico's 28 yard 
line. Larry Dudley carried to Tex-
ico's 38 yard line for a first down. 
Texico, then got a five yard penalty 
for offsides and a first and 15 
situation. On third down Dudley 
made a good run to pick up a first 
down. 

Jal's strong defense held Texico 
on its 47 yard line. Texico punted 
and Jal moved the ball on the 
ground. With eight seconds left in 
the quarter, Jal fumbled. 

The second half of play showed 
good defense for both teams. Then 
with 4:06 left, Jal broke loose and 
carried the ball in for another 
touchdown. The extra point was not 
good and the score was Jal 26, 
Texico 0. 

.1a1 was still fired up as the fourth 
quarter began. They again put 
points on the board and their extra 
point was good, making the final 
score 33-0. 

Jal recovered a fumble and then 
passed the football, but Texico's Bill 
Daniel intercepted with 8:39 left in 

starter Rod Smith injured his ribs. 
Texico's Jesse Martinez throws a 
block on the play. 

Smith attends 
judge's seminar 

Albert Smith of Farwell was 
among 75 Justices of the Peace from 
Region 10 at a 20-hour seminar Sept. 
9-12 in Amarillo conducted by the 
Texas Justice Court Training 
Center. 

Topics include justice court 
venue, defensive driving, forcible 
entry and detainer statutes, license 
and weight laws and new game and 
fish laws. 

David Loera carries the ball for the 
Wolverines in first half action 
against the Jal Panthers. Loera 
took over as quarterback after 

the game. Texico was again held 
scoreless. 

Then Jal passed again with 5:44 
left and David Loera intercepted. 
Texico moved the ball and Jal got a 
pass interference call and then a 
face mask call to help Texico make 
its way to Jal's seven yard line. 
Then just as it looked like the 
Wolverines were going to score, 
they got a motion penalty to move 
them back five yards. 

Springer will be at Texico tonight 
at 7:30. There will be a barbeque 
starting at 5 p.m. Everyone is 
invited to come out and support the 
Wolverines by eating the Barbeque 
and attending the game. 

Texico is now 1-3. 
Coach David Lynn stated that 

Texico's loss was not due to lack of 
effort, but that they were just up 
against a better team. 

"Injuries plagued us early in the 
ball game and we had to play the 
boys out of position," said Coach 
Lynn. 

Lynn said that Keith Harrison and 
Rod Smith both received deep 
bruises. 

"We're improving every week 
and we are optimistic about the up-
coming District game," said Lynn. 
"We're playing for all the marbles 
now." 

Lynn commented that Paul 
Brown played a good game de-
fensively and that Spicer Lewis also 
played well. 

"The offense played well at times, 
but needed more consistency," said 
Coach Lynn. He further commented 
that tackling was better as a whole. 

STATISTICS 

Texico Jal 
First downs 	12 
	

8 
Net yards rushing 79 
	

187 
Rushings 	49 
	

45 
Net yards passing 45 
	

83 
Total yds. gained 124 
	

270 
Passes attempted 11 
	

10 
Passes completed 4 
	

5 
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Classic Styling With: 
Modern Features 1C 

The look is traditional, but 
the functions are very up-to-it 
the-minute. Etched glass; 
door encloses 3 shelves for* 
audio gear. Tambour roll: 
top closes to protect TV I 
and VCR. Plenty of storage 
space. 

601 Main - Clovis 

INC. 	763-7111 
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SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL BAND! 
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The Farwell Band Booster Parents are 

selling Band Calendars until Oct. 8th ti

ti  

k%  

Pam Monk 	Stella Garcia 	Cheryl Burton 	Bettye Dollar 	Roene Stewart 

Margaret Aycock 	Modine McMillan 	Mary Lou Hillock 	Lucretia foster 

Carolyn Stancell 	Vicki Jones Joey Fly 

Linda Geries 

Alma Pierson 

Jane Stephens 

Gloria Hutchins 

Jane Tani Sally Anderson 	Joan Johnson 

FALL 
LIGHT TRUCK 

SPECIALS 

a 

UNITED DRUG 
OF FARWELL 

new - 
*IPA: . - 

kcir.'s0 .• •—% 
- pan •••••••• 	/". 

- • # LOPC1195 aett - 

=le 

a PPLAsr!'" 09! 
a 	 nit 	 = a so nig 

IOU 9th & Ave. A 	 481-9100.  

9 a.m. to 5 p.m. Saturday 

9 a.m. to 1 p.m. Monday thru triday 
100 B-D Insulin Syringes, 

118 7g Special Price 
Less REBATE 	 .2 00 

1985 F150 4x4 
Brown 6 ()Bader, 4 Speed. Power Steering. AM. 

'6995 
HOME TOWN SERVICE AT BIG TOWN PRICES Your Cost Alter Rebate 16.79 1984 BRONCO II 

Sits er, V6, 4 Speed. Power Steering. ‘M/CM 

'7959 _-- • A07-14;PAr. 
	,''.. 1/2 % Spray 

Or 	yNneeli I id';  e: 'tr.' 2:  

...„,--__ 7.rr., 

a= 	$ 4  . 2 g 1111) 
__- 

i  0 /0  Drop  
DISINFECTION 

	

2 oz. 	
-- 

KIII: tics ind 
An, y • .4 

SOLUTION 	
$2.49  • .41, 1 ,11 

Thik Egg: 

= 8 oz. 	 Et 

	

$6.49 	

°sit 01. i• I 

1/2 oz. 

= 

	

4 oz. 	 $3.99 4,',. 

= 

IS Passenger, Automatic. Pow er Steering. Dual 
Mr. A'ery ('lean. 

'6995 

1985 F250 XII 
Super Cab, Tats/Itrown, Diesel, 4 Speed. Power 
Steering, Tilt. Cruise. Air, AM/FM Cassette. 10 
Inch Drop Bumper. 
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1983 & 1985 
SUPERCLITh WAGONS 
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1985 E14 
Blue/Silver, 302, Fuel Injected, Automatic. 
lower Door l.ocks, Power Windows, Tilt, Cruise, 
Wire Wheel Covers, Test Drive This One. 
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1984 RANGER 
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1980 DODGE VAN 
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TUESDAY, OCT. 7 
The Farwell Booster Club will 

meet at Luce's Restaurant at 7:30 
p.m. 

The Texico Booster Club will meet 
at the Texico School Library at 7:30 
p.m. MDT. 

THURSDAY, OCT. 9 
The Texico/Farwell Senior 

Citizen's Pot Luck will meet at 5 
p.m. in the Texico Center. 

hula 
Coguateocad Cadet 

Cid Oat 
Where has the year gone? It 

hardly seems possible that 
October is nearly upon us. With 
October comes Halloween, 
with Halloween comes Au-
tumn, cold drizzles, maybe our 
first snow. 

Time to get our Harvest 
decorations. 

I've made several phone 
calls and have friends working 
with me to get corn, milo, 
sunflowers, soybeans and 
gourds, any thing to make a 
harvest arrangement with. 

Can you imagine how lovely 
a beautiful harvest arrange-
ment will be in front of our 
fireplace? 

I can hardly wait! 
If you have something you 

would like to donate to add to 
our tribute to harvest time we 
would be more than happy to 
include your gift. 

The Ladies Auxiliary will be 
having our meeting Monday at 
4 p.m. here in the Chapel. We 
hope all members can come. 
We have a busy schedule with 
all the Holidays coming up. See 
you Monday. 

October will be the beginning 
of a new activity. Every Mon-
day night will be Game Night. 
We will play Skip-Bo, Check-
ers, Dominoes, Chinese Check-
ers. Anything we can think of. 
All suggestions welcome. 

Beginning in November 
every second Monday of every 
month will be Family Night. 
I'll go into that in another 
article. 

We lost a Dear Friend Belva 
Anderson on Tuesday the 30th 
of Sept. We share with her 
family their loss. We send them 
our condolences. 

• • • 

MEALS ON WHEELS' 

Noon meal can be delivered 
to your door. For further In-
formation contact Farwell 
Convalescent Center. This pro-
gram is for elderly, handi-
capped and temporary III-
nesses. 

481-9027 

Cemetery fence 
E.R. Aliens of E.R. Akens Con- 
struction Co. in Clovis is working on 
the new brick fence at the Sunset 

Terrace Cemetery Just outside Far-
well on Highway 60. 

Booster Club buys television 
The Farwell Booster Club Tues-

day agreed to buy a 25-inch color 
television for the school athletic 
department. 

The TV will make it easier to 
watch the action on video tapes 
taken of Steer games so the play can 
be analyzed better. 

Club President Johnny Actkinson 
also stressed the need for fans and 

parents to attend tonight's opening 
District game against Petersburg 
there. 

"This is an important game for 
our team and we need all the 
support we can get," he said. "I 
sincerely hope that fans drive to 
Petersburg for this very important 
game and root out team on." 
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McDorman, Homier wed 1 Historic Recipe 
of the Week 

BLACKBERRY CAKE 

Six eggs, 2 cups sugar, 1 cup 
butter, 1 teaspoons each of cloves 
and allspice, cinnamon. Stir all 
together until light. Add 2 cups 
blackberry jam, 4 cups flour, 1 
teaspoon soda, 1 cup buttermilk. 
Put together with caramel filling. 

Mrs. R.E. Maddux 
Collected by the Farwell Study Club 

A Caribbean cruise followed the 
July 12 wedding of Tracy Dee Mc-
Dorman and Richard William Hom-
ier. The 5:30 p.m. ceremony was 
performed by the Rev. Kevin Slyh 
before the altar of Park Avenue 
Baptist Church. 

The bride, a 1983 graduate of 
General Motors Institute, is plant 
statistician at the Mansfield-Ontar-
io CPC Plant. She received her 
diploma from Ashland High School 
in 1978. Her parents are Mrs. Joyce 
Smith, Portales, N.M., and Glyn 
McDorman, Wylie, Texas. She is the 
granddaughter of James and Velma 
McDorman of Farwell, 

Robert and Norma Homier, Ply-
mouth, Mich., are parents of the 
bridegroom. He attended Ohio 
State University after graduating 
from Lexington High School in 1977. 
The bridegroom, also a GM em-
ployee, is attending North Central 
Technical College. 

Miss McDorman was attended by 
Brenda Gerold. Marnie McDorman 
was her sister's bridesmaid and 
Courtney Beck, cousin of the bride; 
was flower girl. 

Richard Sjostedt carried out the 
duties of best man while Keith 
Gledhill ushered guests to their 

Zelfte di 70€4  

OAT QUICKIES 

1 2 cup flour 
t. baking powder 

1 2  cup sugar 
1 2  cup quick-cooking oats 
2 Tbs. evaporated skim milk 
2 Tbs. corn syrup 
H cup corn oil 
I Tbs. vanilla 

MR. AND MRS. RICHARD HOMIER 

pews. Philip Homier, nephew of the 
groom, was ring bearer. 

Sheryl Nelawake, sister of the 
groom, and Judy Paul gave read-
ings during the service. 

The couple received 135 guests in 
the Leland Ballroom of the Holiday 
Inn after their wedding ceremony. 

Mr. and Mrs. Homier will live in 
Manfield after their honeymoon. 

Sift together flour, baking 
powder, and sugar, Add oats, milk, 
syrup, margarine and vanilla. Mix 
well. Drop by teaspoons on cookie 
sheet 4" apart. Bake 8 minutes at 
375°. Steers need support 

layaway for Christmas 

while selections are at their best 
Dear Editor: 

The Farwell Steer's Football 
teams begin their District play at 
Petersburg this Friday night at 7:30 

Zara ?a 74 Eden Nvtitates Zecemaat 

There were two marriage licenses 
issued by the Parmer County 
Clerk's office last week. 

Marriage licenses were issued to 
Billy Rogers Holmes and Remedios 
Santos and Jimmy C. Schell and 
Karen Ruth Wood. 

gologiai So please everyone, come, and get 
behind the Steers. 

As for me personally, the Steers 
are my team and Farwell is my 
town. I am proud to be a "Farwell-
ite." 

106 Main 	Muleshoe 	Phone 112-5052 

p.m. 
It will be a tough game and we 

would like to encourage everyone 
who can to be there. What a boost it 
would be to the team to have our 
side of the bleachers full. This is a 
crucial game, as Petersburg is 
rated second in our District and to 
win this first district game could 
well be one of the most important 
games of this season, and will 
certainly increase our chances of 
being in the playoffs. 

Way to go Steers, Way to go. We 
are with you. Texico teacher 

hurt in accident - 

ai‘• 

/ 	"Ii• 
' / Irene Woods, Secretary 

Farwell Steers Booster Club 

Pope named SPS division manager Bridal 
Selections 

Carol Brock, a math teacher at 
Texico Junior High School, was 
involved in a car-truck accident on 
Mabry Drive after school Sept. 25. 

Ms. Brock was taken to Clovis 
Hospital after suffering a broken leg 
and facial cuts. She is still in the 
Clovis Hospital. 

with SPS, the last six years as New 
Mexico Division manager. 

Pope is transferring to Roswell 
from SPS corporate headquarters in 
Amarillo. 

TOPS & BOTTOMS SALEI 

Fine Linens 
And Accessories 

Now 

Available 

DRESS SALE 
FA LL Et 
HOLIDAY 
BLOUSES 

10% 
FORMAL/SEMI FORMAL AND PARTY DRESSES! 

519 MAIN 
IN THE HEART OF DOWNTOWN 

520 Main Street 

Telephone 762-2627 CLOVIS 762-9224 

Bill Pope, industrial relations 
manager for Southwestern Public 
Service Company (SPS) became 
manager of the company's New 
Mexico Division upon the retire-
ment of Lloyd L. Davis Oct. 1, 

Davis is retiring after 39 years 

FFA boys 
show sheep 

Four FFA boys from Lazbuddie 
showed their sheep at the Pan-
handle-South Plains Fair in Lub-
bock. 

The results are: 
Shane Mason, third and sixth in 

the medium wool class. 
Sheldon Mason, third and 10th in 

the medium class and eighth in the 
cross class. 

Jody Copp, I5th in the medium 
wool class. 

John Paul Morris showed but did 
not place.  

PLEASE ATTEND CHURCH SERVICES 

Fawn Mack 01 Ckkist Fnwell 

Fkat Baptist awl& 
Bro. Virgil Fiske 
Bible Class - Sunday, 10 a.m. 
Worship - 10:50 a.m. & 6 p.m. 
Wednesday - 7:30 p.m. 

Bro. Pat Riley 
Sunday School • 10 a.m. 
Worship - II a.ni. & 7 p.m. 

Texies 
Amos* se God await 

Rev. Karl Hahn 
Sunday School - 9:15 a.m. 31ST 
Worship - 10:15 a.m. & 6 p.m. MST 
Wednesday - 7 p.m. 31ST 

Texits Fast Baptist Cknck 
Annual 

Percentage 
Rate 

Muslim Weatatiat 
Wed Methodist Ckiack 

Rev. Steve Stephens 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Worship - II a.m. 
Monday Prayer Breakfast - 7 a.m. 

HURRY! 

Sax 9ese Catholic Cliatelt 
Texico 

Fr. Gordon Blank 
Sunday.  Mass - 9 a.m. MST 
W ednesday - 7 p.m. MST 
Confessions Before & After Mass 

Rev. Joel Horne 
Sunday School - 9:30 a.m. MST 
Worship III:45 a.m. & 6:30 p.m. MST 
Wednesday - 6:30 p.m. MST 

Good Witt Spastisk Windex 
St. 9sitose fulicettax Ckwtck 

facial 
Rev. Mac Bearss 
Sunday School - 9:30 a.m. 
Worship - 10:30 a.m. 

Pastor - Frank Ancira 
Sunday School - 9:30 a.m. 31ST 
Worship - 10:45 a.m. MST 
Training Union - 5:30 p.m. MST 
Worship - 6:30 p.m. MST 

WHILE 

NO INTEREST 

IN EFFECT 

HURRY! 

SELECTIONS 

NOW LIMITED 

Wilted Peoteesstat Ckwtck 
T&ea 

Pastor Raymond Parks 
Sunday School - 9 a.m. MST 
Worship - 10:15 a.m. & 6 p.m. MST 
Wednesday.  - 6:30 p.m. MST 
Thursday - 6:30 p.m. MST EXPIRES 

OCT. 8TH 

ANNOUNCING THE LAST WORD 
IN FACTORY FINANCING. 

Now you can buy a Renault or Jeep vehicle 
without paying a penny in interest' 

Keut figki Baptist Ckwtck Olt/siesta Lau 

Methodist Mari 
Rev. Clark Williams 
Worship Service - 9 a.m. 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 

Pastor - Thomas Spikes 
Sunday School - 9:45 a.m. 
Worship - II a.m. & 6:30 p.m. 
Wednesday - 7:30 p.m. 

%anal Kitt 
Baptist C knelt 

Rev. Jack Moore 
Sunday School - 9:30 a.m. MST 
Worship - 10:30 a.m. & 6:30 p.m. 
Church Training - 5:30 p.m. MST 
Wednesday - 6:30 p.m. MST 

Catztaui Wissisowuj • 
Baptist Cluatic 
Rev. Leslie Dudley 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Worship - 11 a.m. & 7 p.m. 

1 

Tesqb Baptist Cktvielt 

Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Worship - II a.m. & 6 p.m. 
Wednesday - 7 p.m. 

facial Cluaek Of Claist 
Sain Billingsley - Minister 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Worship - 11 a.m. & 6 p.m. 
Wednesday - 7:30 p.m. winter 

Summer /4 p.m. 
JR GET JP TO 

$800 FACTORY CASH BACK 
CAN BE USED AS A DOWN PAYMENT 7441, deetes &eel oftsgaited 4 owe 44tegrama; 

Farwell Insurance 	Sherley-Anderson-Pitman 	Kelly Green Seeds 

Lovelace Oil 

Capitol Food 

West Texas Rural Telephone Cooperative 

Twin Oaks Psi Design 

The Beauty Box 

Worley Mills 

CLOVIS HONDA 
AMC/JEEP-RENAULT 

3000 MABRY DR. 762-3701 
Farmer's Cooperative Elevator - Muleshoe 	Five Area Telephone Cooperative 



The world's most 
sensitive natural gas 

detection device. 
f you have a nose, you 

have all the equipment 
you need to detect odor-
lied natural gas leaks. 
Actualk, gas is completely 
odorless in its natural 
.state; the people at 
Southern Union Gas 
add the distinctive smell 
before it's distributed to 
customers' homes and 
businesses.•That unique 
odor tells vou Mien 
something isn't quite 
right—and that makes 
your nose the ideal 
device for alerting you 
to possible gas leaks. 

Southern Union Gas 
asks that you follow 
these three common-
sense steps if you ever 
smell gas: 

help the. people at 
Southern Union Gas 
keep it that way by hav-
ing a nose for safety. 
When you let us know 
you smell gas, you give 
us the opportunity to 
locate and stop the leak 
right away, helping us to 
avert any potential 
danger and to conserve 
natural gas energy. 

• If the odor is faint, 
check to see if a pilot 
light is out or if a burner 
valve is partially turned 
On. If you cannot find 
the source, leave and 

call us at once. 
• If the odor is ex- 
tremely strong, leave the 
premises immediately. 
Don't light a match or 
switch anything on or 
off. Call us from a 
neighbor's telephone at 
once. 
• If you smell gas out-of-
doors, walk away from 
the immediate area, and 
call us at once. 

A safety message from the 
people at Southern 
Union Gas. 

Natural gas is one of the 
safest forms of energy 
available, and vou can a 

e. 

Southern Union Gas 
148tiSituthetri I. mon (..is 

Worley Mills 

Guy and Matthew Rucker: 

"We may not be the biggest, 

but we will do a good job for you." 

Worley Mills has 
storage space for the 

1986 Corn and Milo 

I harvest. 

Let us be of service 

toy ou. We have 

federally-licensed 

storage. 

WORLEY 
MILLS 
Farwell 

Quality feeds for the Southwest 

/If  

ViTherr.iTray  

Pleasant Hill 

N.NN. 	NON. NV. 

r

c 
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f iT DLitt',  
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Mahaney retires from U.S. Postal Service 	Band Boosters 

Here's how C.L. Mahaney viewed 
his years with the Post Office: 

"I began my career with the 
United States Postal Service in De-
cember, 1961. I was the substitute 
carrier to Lee Meeks on Rural 
Route 1. Upon Lee's retirement in 
September, 1977, I became the 
fulltime carrier. Weldon Embry 
took over as my substitute carrier 
and upon my retirement, he will 
take over the route. 

"During my 26 years of service, I 

sell calendars 
The Farwell Band Boosters have 

begun selling Band Calendars and 
the Sales will continue until Oct. 8. 

If you have not been contacted 
and would like a band calendar, 
please contact any of the following 
Farwell Bang Boosters or officers: 
Vicki Jones, Cheryl Burton, Mary 
Lou Hillock or Sherry Curtis. 

Otis McMillan. Clerks are Carrie 
Hamrick, Edwina Owen, Mable 
Martin, Sylvia Buchenau, Lynne 
Mahaney, and Rene' Bartlett. 

"I have enjoyed my work as the 
rural carrier. I have made many 
friends by visiting with the people 
on my route. I will miss having an 
active part in the rural community. 

have seen many changes. In 1961, 
the rural route was approximately 
92 miles long. Today it is over 110 
miles with 164 customers. In 1977, 
with the retirement of Lois Smith, 
postmaster of Lariat, Tx., the Lar-
iat customers were added to this 
route. During the past 10 years, 
there has been a decline in the 
number of customers served. 

"Postmasters I have have worked 
for are Albert Smith, Jim Bob 
Smart, and our present postmaster, 

Lady Wolverines split 

Farwell Postmaster Otis McMillan, 
right, congratulates C.L. Mahaney 
at a reception Saturday honoring 
him for his 26 years of service to the 

U.S. Post Office. Mahaney has re-
tired. Showing the plaque Mahaney 
received is his wife. Gloria. 

The Texico Lady Wolverines 
played Tatum Sept. 23 with Tatum 
coming out on top. 

Coach Michael Littlejohn said, 
"We played very well at times and 
were very inconsistent at others. 
We had our chances and were not 
oportunistic enough. We were up 
14-2 in the third game and let them 

4-H Week programs slated 
Parmer County 4-H members are 

gearing up for a lot of special 
programs and activities the week of 
Oct. 5-13, National 4-H Week. 

Some of the planned activities 
include a County 4-H Project Fair to 
be held on Oct. 4 in the Friona 
Community Center. A Bucket Calf 
show will take place at 2 p.m. on the 
same day and at 7 that night the 
Awards Banquet will be conducted. 

Parmer County boasts some 175 
4-H members who are among more 
than 4.3 million young people across 
the country who will participate it' 
the week-long celebration using the 
theme, "4-H For Youth, For Amer-
ica." 

"In celebrating National 4-H 
Week, we recognize that 4-H is truly 
a people development program" 
says Pierce, county 4-H program 
coordinator. with the Texas Agri- 

R ic4i4t411(414trn 1c***4411************4134414t4{4t4i 

iFarwell Body Shop ' 
* * . Now open for all types of body work 

* * Check our windshield prices 

: 	Insurance 

Complete 

Claims 

Restoration 

Welcome 

of Old Cars 

Windshields 

Auto 

Installed 

Painting 

* 
* 

OPEN SIX DAYS A WEEK 

* * . 
: 800 Ave. A 	- 

Bill 
Farwell 

..44t54(44 iii4c5.11114444144444353•444541 4141 4414a4t• ,  

Roberts 
481-9001 

off the hook for a 14-16 loss. The girls 
still hung in so there was some good. 

Tatum defeated Texico 15-12, 
15-13, 14-16, 15-11. 

The Lady Wolverines defeated 
Dora Sept. 30 at Dora. 

Coach Littlejohn said, "Again we 
played well at times and were 
inconsistent at others. I tried dif-
ferent combinations, trying to see if 
certain things would work." 

Texico beat Dora 15-3, 15-6, 13-15, 
15-5. 

The Lady Wolverines record now 
stands at 2-1 district and 6-3 overall. 

Some 40 adult volunteer leaders 
work with 4-H boys and girls in 
Parmer County through 5 different 
4-H clubs. 

4-H'ers can choose from some 70 
different project and program areas 
designed to help them prepare for 
the future, adds Pierce. 

More information about the 4-H 
program is available at the County 
Extension Office, in the County 
Courthouse, or you may call Janette 
Pierce at 481-3619 to be put in 
contact with your local 4-H club. 

Trees cut down 
Two trees were being cut down 

Wednesday on the west side of the 
county courthouse lawn. 

Shot's Tree Trimming of Clovis 
did the work. Glen Shot said that the 
trees had to be removed because the 
root systems were raising and 
breaking up the sidewalks. 

Pleasant Hill Pals meet 

When you're sick or hurt, you 
deserve some old-fashioned 
personal attention... 
See me for State Farm health insurance. 

ALLAN HAILE, Agent 
Ph. 247-2734 

FRIONA 

,ge 

Personal Health Insurance 
State Farm 

'10 	RASA 	• ) • A .,_% 4..E I 
State Cann Mutual AutOmoode insuranCeCOriniany 40111/101141 -10abigurtecki 

it .41t) Mo. 

The Pleasant Hill Pals 4-H Club 
met Sept. 25 at the Community 
Center. 

President Justin Barnes called 
the meeting to order and secretary, 
Robin Pierce called roll and read 
the minutes. 

It was announced that Oct. 10 is 
the deadline for turning in record 
books and applications for county 
awards. Also anyone who has not 
given his demonstration should do 
so at the October meeting. Members 
voted to meet at the Pierce home to 
watch a mgx*:49istp44, of ;Flaying a 
Halloween Party this year. 

Demonstrations were given by 
Leslie Servatius on "Basic Baking 
Pans and Cooking Utensils," By 

k 

cultural extension Service, the 
parent organization of 4-H. "4-H 
helps young people develop skills 
that will be useful in the real world. 
It helps them discover their 
strengths and weaknesses. It ex-
poses them to activities in a variety 
of career fields. And, most import-
antly, 4-H'ers learn and have fun 
doing it. And families can add to the 
fun by learning and growing to-
gether," adds Mrs. Pierce. 

"Learning doesn't stop with the 
4-H member and family. Volunteer 
leaders learn new skills while shar-
ing their expertise with young peo:  
ple," notes Pierce. "Through a net-
work of volunteer leaders, state 
land-grant universities, state and 
local governments and the U.S. De-
partment of Agriculture, 4-H has 
been able to stimulate youth to 
develop life skills." 

George.  injured 
Farwell Steer Quarterback 

Damon George won't be playing in 
tonight's game due to an accidental 
injury suffered this week. 

Carol Servatius on "Baking and 
Cooking Terms" and by Steven 
Cloud on "Cameras." 

Refreshments of brownies and 
Cokes were served by Leslie and 
Carol to members Justin and Chad 
Barnes, Penny, Robin and Jubal 
Pierce, Steven Cloud, Jeff Lynn and 
Terry Whitener. Also to leaders and 
visitors, Alice Pierce, Linda and 
Jarrod Servatius and Wilma 
Whitener. 



olution, and his command was re-
sponsible for carrying out the 
massacre at Goliad ordered by 
President Antonio Lopez de Santa 
Anna. Declarations for the Federal-
ist cause were also made in a 
number of northeastern Mexican 
cities like Tampico, Reynosa, Mier, 
Guerrero and Laredo. The southern 
provinces of Yucatan and Tabasco 
have also joined the movement. 
Matamoros has remained a Central-
ist stronghold. 

The leader of the Federalist 
forces which won the Battle of 
Alcantra today is General Antonio 
Canales. He is not actually not a 

military man, but a former lawyer 
from Guerrero. Upon declaring for 
the Federalists, he crossed into 
Texas with his supporters, and set 
up headquarters at Lipantitlan, a 
fort on the Nueces River. He was 
joined there by other Mexicans, and 

some Indians. He issued a procla-
mation inviting Texians to join him, 
offering about $22 per month, an 

equal division of the spoils, and a 
half-league of land after the war 
was won. Some 226 joined, including 
Colonel ross, a former aide to Gen-
eral Felix Huston, and Colonel 
Jordan, a former captain in the 

Craig heads Parmer spelling bee 
Students in all public and par-

ochial schools are invited to par-
ticipate in the 1987 National Spelling 
Bee, co-sponsored by the Amarillo 
Globe-News and West Texas State 
University. 

Serving as director for Parmer 
County will be James Craig, Far-
well Elementary School principal. 

Each county champion must be 
named by March 14 in order to take 
part in the 1987 Regional Bee to be 
held on the WTSU campus on April 
11. Vying for the 1987 Regional title 
wil be 46 young people from parts of 

the Texas Panhandle, Oklahoma, 
New Mexico and Kansas. 

The 1987 district champion will go 
to Washington, D.C. in early June to 
compete in the National Spelling 
Bee. The trip, for two, will be 
provided by the Amarillo Globe-
News. 

Fit, Fashion & You 

Watch Cable Value Network and find out 
how you can buy brand name 

/Nmerchandise at prices as much as 
75% lower than retail. 

Tune in to CVN and see how fun 
and easy shopping at home can 

really be! 

On Channel 14 

CABLE VALUE NETWORK 

Marta Alto 
Nn knoilly tecipitaired 

la 11.11141a.an team* 

e yr' I 

Where: 

3 hours for only ;25 — 
Free Book Included 

To assure a seat pre-register in 
person or by phone. Each adult 
may bring one teen 16 or under 
free (no book included]. 

ceWt4.5a 
Mildred Blankenship 102 Main 

5051 762-9082 	Clods, N.M. 

ts, 
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No segment of the economy has ever been 
challenged to change so fast and so completely 
as has the new agriculture. 

Never in American history have so many 

innovations been adopted in such a short time. 

When these changes have required 

capital, your Federal Land Bank 

Association has been a primary source 

of funds. We recognize the 

inevitability of change — except in the 

importance of the man and the land. 

We also believe that a free agriculture 

— based on the family farm — 

will continue to flourish in any new 

environment. 

Bill Liles, Manager M 	 TeN it S 93-ii 

FEDERAL LAND BANK 

• 

•7411111 
LENDER 

.4 
 

Parmer County 4-H 

Achievement Banquet 

at 7:00 p.m. 

4-H Makes 
' a World of 

Difference 
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they crossed the river, and the 
Texians reluctantly agreed to furl • 
it. 

They crossed the river and on 
October 1 they captured Guerrero 
after a spirited fight with the Cen-
tralist garrison of some 200 men. 
They fled, leaving all their arms, 
ammunition and baggage, with 20 
dead and more drowned trying to 
escape. The 65-year-old command-
er, Jose Bernardo Maximiliano Gu-
tierrez de Lara, was captured. Two 
of his sons are fighting with the 
Federalists. 

more than 225 million in public 
domain. This land is looked upon as 
the Republic's chief source of future 
revenue. 

• at• 

ranger service. 
The Texians elected Colonel Ross 

as their commander, and voted to 
fight under the Lone Star flag of 
Texas. Colonel Jordan was attached 
to General Canales' staff. Canales 
left the Nueces on September 20 
with the Texians and some 400 
Mexicans and Indians. Ten days 
later he reached the Rio Grande 
opposite Guerrero, where he was 
joined by Colonel Antonio Zapata of 
that town, with 150 mounted men. At 
this point, Canales ruled that the 
Texas flag could not be flown once 

1839: FRIDAY, OCTOBER 4. Mexi-
can Federalists, fighting for a re-
storation of the liberal Constitution 
of 1824 against the military dic-
tatorship of the Centralist govern-
ment, today won an important vic-
tory with Texian aid at Alcantra, 
about 12 miles southwest of Mier in 
the state of Tamaulipas. Some 180 
Texian volunteers participated, 
under Colonel Reuben Ross and 
Colonel Samuel W. Jordan. 
,-The Federalist revolt has been 
going on for the past two years, 
especially in north Mexico. On De-
cember 26, 1837, General Jose 
Urrea, commander of the depart-
ment of Sonora, declared against 
the Centralist government. Urrea, it 
will be remembered, captured Fan-
nin's troops during the Texas rev- 

heads a family. A league is a little 
less than 442812 acres, and a labor is 
one 25th of this amount, slightly 
over 177 acres, making a total of 
about 460512  acres. 

President Houston fears that 
unless proper safeguards are taken, 
there will be widespread fraud by 
"mock citizens" who could repeat-
edly enter Texas and each time take 
the oath of citizenship and receive a 
headright, which they can then sell 
to speculators, who "now have their 
plots in their pockets, ready to enter 
them the moment the land offices 
are opened." He has therefore 
consistently opposed the opening of 
a General Land Office until all 
procedures have been completely 
clarified, which so far Congress has 
failed to do. 

The Republic estimates that it has 
more than 251 million acres of land 
within its borders, of which about 26 
million has been disposed of through 
grants by Spain and Mexico, leaving 

Cable change explained 
KVIH ( formerly KMCC) only on 
channel 10. Channel 14 will be the 
Cable Value Network," he added, 
"We will also offer stereo sound 
capability on channels 2, 20, 29 
and 36." 

Avoid sewing disasters! • Look 10 ports slimmer! 

Spend ' hours with a Palmer/PietyIt sewing pro 
and learn m make clothes that look better, fit 
better. and feel better. ION - 

MI 

mo a a mai 

  

  

 

LIMITED-TIME OFFER! 	- 
ORDER HBO AND CINEMAX NOW 
AND GET A FREE TELEPHONE/ 
ALARM CLOCK FEATURING: 

• LCD display • Auto redial • Slide-out drawer • Pulse dialing 

Through October 

    

A class you can't afford to miss!: 
• A quick, easy and practical 
approach to fitting 
• How to make fashion and 
fabric flatter your figure 
• flow to fit every bah type—
small, average and large. 

Plus—try on the new McCall, 
Palmer & Pletsch fir pattern and 
find your right sire 

All for only $25! 

Fabric Mart 
402 main Street 

Clovis, NM 88101 

Local cable television subscribers 
may have noticed that they are no 
longer receiving Clovis news or 
advertising on their television sets. 
KMCC has been sold to Marsh 
Media in Amarillo. 

"When Marsh Media bought 
KMCC, we were broadcasting the 
same thing on both channel 5 and 
channel 10,-  said Gordon Smith of 
McCaw Cablevision. 

The new owners, Marsh Media, do 
not currently have the capability to 
transmit local Clovis news. 

"When Marsh Media bought 
KMCC, we were broadcasting the 
same thing on both channel 5 and 
channel 10," said Gordon Smith of 
McCaw Cablevision. 

"Starting Oct. 6, we will use 
channel 5 for KFDA, our CBS 
affiliated station, and broadcast 

When: 

eseatiotat lista 
Oct 23, 1986 

6:30 pm. 
Or 

Ocl. 24, 1986 

9:30 a.m. 

KFDA (CBS) Moves From Channel 14 to Channel 5. 

If you have been waiting to buy a Stereo TV, we 

have Stereo Sound on Channels 2, 20, 29 and 36. 

Now is a good time to get FREE INSTALLATION. 

Save '25 off 	normal basic installation. 

Oct. 6th-15th • 

McCOW CABLEVISION. 
600 Main - Clovis - Ph. 163-4411 

Instrument report ending Sept. 26, 
in County Clerk's Office, Bonnie 
Warren, County Clerk. 

Spec. WD - First National Bank -
Mary Lambert et. al. - SR. 

WD - Elias Guerrero - Fidel 
Garcia - S 70 ft. of lot 4, Blk. 88, OT 
Bovina. 

WD - Kerr Armstrong - Sergio 
Arce Jr. - SW part of the NW 1 .1  of 
Sec. 1, T3S, R3E. 

WD - Daniel Robert Schumann -
Duane S. Baize - all of lot 2, N 20 ft. 
of lot 3, Blk. 2, McMillen, & Fergus 
Add; Friona. 

Small Animals 	• 	Woodworking 	Arts and Crafts 

Clothing 	 Agriculture 	 Food 

National 4-H Week 
OCTOBER 5-11 * 

Come To The 

Parmer County 4-H Project Fair 
Saturday, Oct. 4th 
Friona Community Center 

4-H Exhibits Open To Public 

1:00 to 4:00 p.m. 	6:00 to 1:00 p.m. 

Bucket Calf Show - 1:00 p.m. 

West Texas Rural 

Telephone Cooperative 
Hereford - 364-3331 

Five Area Telephone 

Cooperative, Inc. 
Muleshoe - 272-5533 

  

4-H 

   

 

• 

FOR 

YOUTH 

 

 

 

ENMR Telephone 

Cooperative, Inc. 
Clovis - 389-5100 

FOR 
AMERICA 

es•••••••••••• 
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, 	International Tours° 
Ur int 	of Clovis 

Complete 

Pleasure Travel Services 
Business  

501 Commerce Way, 

Suite 6 
Clovis, New Mexico 88101 (505) 763.3486 

N.NN. 	N.NN. `400. \N.\ 	N.NN 

Clovis Shopping Guide 

Tradewinds Center - Muleshoe - 272-5709 

907 Main - Clovis - 762-6959 

212 S. Main - Porta les - 356-5434 

THE "SCENTSIBLE•' SHOP 

Hilltop Plaza - Clovis 

I 5051 763-6700 

Candles - Gifts For Every Occasion 

The 
Atoral *get, 
Complete Pet Dept Store 

Plow 
Waterbeds 	Accessories  
	 Furniture4  P‘ne 

'Waterbeds 

762-0892  
1511 N. Prince Street • Clovis 

Bill  & Rosie Stieg 	Professional All Breed Dog Grooming 
- —"Ter rine"  

r
I  

SHOP QUALITY 
AND VALUE 

WE TRADE AND SELL PAPERBACK BOOKS 
GIFTS FOR ALL OCCASIONS 
GAG GIFT HEADQUARTERS 

cralico, 

Gift Shop & Book Exchange 

N PRINCE CLOVIS PHONE (505) 763-7720 

Brand'n Iron Bar-31 

1301 

DONT_ 
GET .20,  
CAUGHT.... 

We do catering C custom cooking 

Corner of Norris C Mabry 	 Eat Rae or Take Out 

Monday - saturday 10 a.m. - 9 p.m. 

702-7322 
Beef - Pork Ribs - Sausage 

Hickory Smoked by Floyd Trantham 

, 
1 Kona 6 - Ig 

/: Oueens„, 
dagino 3 - 15 	TeerikT 

( 	500 litailt, Ciovio - (505) 763-7153 

Trees. 

Bushes. 

Hedges 

Ti 'mined 

Shaped 
gat  

g4e  

uft SHOT'S TREE TRIMMING 
OUT ON A LIMB 

111 	WILL DO IT RIGHT 

FREE ESTIMATES 	762-0060 

RUSTY SUN 
EATERY 
547 Main Street - 

763-3118 	• 
THE WAY YOU WANT EM' 

SANDWICHES 

THE 
SHOE STRUNG 

Consignment On Nice Clothes & Accessories 
Nen Indian Jew elry & Gifts 

919 Main 
Clovis. N.M. 88101 

Store flours 
9 to 5 Tuesday thru Saturday 

762-5210 

-‘3,0 1( 

BRAKE & ALIGNMENT SERVICE 
\ I. \ININ,( I 0\ Is glee 	ottiginij 

762-7657 
conauglaliona 

106 W. 5th 

9 Hair designed with YOU in mind 

544,2daal i4tle4 $011444301 

catt ana fa& anonanwata 
kik0 MA'S S  

vo/ 
ASI4t. 

0 .r. A 
%N. 

14th 8 Prince 

Daily Luncheon Specials 	$395  

TRY OUR NEW SOUP 8. SALAD BAR 
Open For Breakfast 

.1.4 6 a m to 9 p.m. 

763.5573 

"Where Life 
Begins in Style" Stork 

Sh°11  
Maternity Wear 
Infant S Wear 

Nursery Accessories 
Gifts 

1312 
MAIN 

505-763-7145 

Mon - Sat 
9 00 AM - 5 30 PM 

Dorothy 8, Jim Reid 

Clovis. N M 88101 	 Owners 

LARGEST 
SELECTION 

EVER AT 
CLOSEOUT 
PRICES 

I GM GM QUALITY 
SERVICE PARTS 

State Line Tribune, Friday, October 3, 1986 - Paae 9 

Texico plans 
arts, crafts fair 

The public is invited to an arts and 
crafts fair Saturday and Sunday at 
Texico School No. 2 gym (the green 
gym near the elementary school). 

Sponsor is Texico's junior class. 
The fair will he open Saturday 

from 8 a.m. to 7:30 p.m. MDT and 
Sunday from 1 to 4. Admission is 
free. 

1 

Irene Woods leaves Sheriff's Department 
A party was held at the Parmer 

County Sheriff's office Oct. 1 in 
honor of Irene Woods. 

Mrs. Woods has resigned from her 
job as secretary there after 14 years 
of service. 

Hosting the party were all the 
employees of the courthouse. 

She was presented a blue suit 
complete with pants, skirt and 
jacket as a gift from all the 
employees of the Sheriff's office, all 
the employees of the courthouse and 

the Parmer County Texas Highway 
Patrol officers. 

Cakes were made by Merlene 
Smith, Rhonda Webb, Maria Lopez, 
Gloria Atchley and Bonnie Warren. 
Coffee was also served. 

Mrs. Woods has lived in Farwell 
for many years. Her husband, 
Carliss, works for Pct. No. 3 in 
Parmer County. They have three 
children, Sheryl Woods Taylor, 
Mike Woods and David Woods, all of Free door prizes will be given. 

A shopping list will be available. 

Wedding shower held 

Farwell. 
Mrs. Woods said that she had 

enjoyed working there and would 
miss all the people she worked with. 
She is going to go back to being a 
housewife for awhile. 

Rhonda Webb will be taking her 
position at the Sheriff's office. She 
has lived in Farwell all her life and 
worked for Jim Berry about two 
years ago. She is married to Sam 
Webb who is in the car hauling 
business. They have two children, 
Jody and Stephen Ketcherside. 

Hosting and attending the party for 
Irene Woods. were from left, stand-
ing Gaynell Mitchell, Rhonda Webb, 
Stella Merelene Smith, Jerry Atch- 

ley, Mrs. Woods and Maria Lopez. 
Seated are Karen Morris and Gloria 
Atchley. 

Texico volleyballers in action 
Texico's Junior High (7-8) volley-

ball team was defeated by Tatum 
Sept. 23 at Tatum. 

Coach Michael Littlejohn said, 
"We didn't serve like we are cap-
able. We passed the ball all right, 
but you can't score if you don't get 
yoUr serves." 

Tatum won, 15-10, 15-10. 

The Junior High (7-8) was de-
feated by Ft. Sumner Sept. 25 at 
TeXico. 

Littlejohn said, "We started off 
real well, but then back to the same 
old thing -- missed serves." 

Ft. Sumner won, 9-15, 15-7, 15-12. 

% eueuitote atin came 4 is fa mice 

Satiaday newuting  te oat  tebtemott meet, 9 

ati44 to etreat my aneete dant 7a/t all 

resat well eats, 94/4 and rite geantija cads. 

Made 
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Hutchins, Liz Kaltwasser, Tommie 
Fulcher, Sharon Menning and 
Jeanie Smith. 

They presented the bride with a 
corsage of apricot-toned feather 
carnations and as a special gift, a 
large mixer. 

V olleyballers split 
Texico's Junior Varsity volley-

bailers were defeated by Tatum 
Sept. 23 at Tatum. 

Coach Michael Littlejohn's com-
ments were, "We served 69%, but 
you can't win if you don't serve at 
least 80-plus percent. We played 
well except from the serving line." 

Tatum won, 6-15, 17-15, 15-9. 
Texico's Junior Varsity defeated 

Ft. Sumner Sept. 25 at Texico. 
Littlejohn said, "We finally put it 

all together, our serving, passing, 
setting and hitting. Now we just 
have to be more consistent." 

The parish hall of St. John Luth-
eran Church, Lariat, was the setting 
for a wedding shower for Rhonda 
Lingnau Crozier Sept. 29. 

Guests were served kabobs of 
cheeses, ham, olives, summer 
sausages and vegetables, as well as 
apricot slush punch, assorted 
crackers, nuts and apricot-tone 
mints. 

A white cake decorated with apri-
cot-tone flowers and white doves 
and cherubs was also served. The 
central serving table was decorated 
with a white lace over apricot cloth 
and featured a walnut candelabra 
with apricot-tone candles and 
flowers in peach, apricot, and white 
silk. Table appointments were of cut 
glass. 

Hostesses were Sandra Turner, 
Mildred Haseloff, Vickie Haseloff, 
Pam Haseloff, Carolyn George, Pat 
Rose, Berna Dean Kube, Gloria 

The Texico Junior High ninth 
grade team was defeated by Ft. 
Sumner Sept. 25 at Texico. 

Littlejohn stated, "We just didn't 
get the job done. We had them down 
and didn't knock'em out." 

Ft. Sumner won, 16-14, 5-15, 15-6. 
The Texico Junior High ninth 

grade was defeated by Dora, Sept. 
30 at Dora. 

Littlejohn said, "A team we beat 
earlier two straight came back and 
beat us two straight, because we 
didn't serve or hustle." 

Texico ( A-B) Junor High teams 
will play Elide at Texico Oct. 2 at 5 
p.m. 

Cheese, butter give-away to continue 
The federally-sponsored cheese 

and butter give-away for residents 
of Parmer County Precinct 3 (the 
Farwell area) is beginning this 

k  month. 
P Parmer County 'Commissioner 

Robert White said that it will be Oct. 
16 from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. at the 
Farwell Community Center. 

Only AFDC, food stamps, medical 
assistance, supplementary security 
income and other persons who may 

qualify will receive these commodi-
ties. 

Application forms will be at the 
center for those wishing to apply. 
If you still have a card, they will be 
good until Jan. 1. Farmers should 
use their net income and others 
should use their gross income. 

Beta Sigma Phi volunteers will be 
on hand to pass out the commodi-
ties. 

site.4:1 Rode 
Here's the weekly sheriff's report 

from Parmer County Sheriff Bill 
Morgan: 

Isabel Castillo, Farwell, reported 
Sept. 28 that her home was entered 
and a VCR taken. 

Delbert ,  Black; manager of 
Loomix, Farwell, said someone 
broke into the building last weekend 

and took several tools. 
Baldo Blanco, 20, Farwell, was 

arrested Sept. 27 by the Texas 
Highway Patrol on a charge of 
driving while intoxicated. He plead 
not guilty before County Judge 
Porter Roberts.11it bitilid'WSS-sefaT.  
$500 and his case is pending in 
County Court. 

9 32MONTHS 

• 48 MONTHS 

OR 
$500 TO $750 REBATES 

ON 1986 PONTIACS 

3500 TO 8750 REBATES 
ON 1986 GMC TRUCKS* 

*INTEREST / REBATES 

DO NOT APPLY TO SAFARI 
OR RALLY VANS 

SAVE SAVE SAVE 

JONES 
PONTIAC 

)6Geferhing 
• WAY 60-70-84 E. 

CLOVIS. N.M. 762-2986 wwwww . ,..,041.1CCAPOC40.3.1. 



HIRING for tuIltime and part-time 
positions: Farwell Dairy Queen. 

34-tfnc 

REPORT CHILD ABUSE 
CALL 1-800-252-5400 

BILLS TO PAY? Let me show you 
the way. Bea Christmas Around the 
World demonstrator. Free kit. Fun 
job. good pay. Call Joyce, 481-3242. 

4-2tc 

LOOKING TO RENT GRASS and 
wheat pasture. Contact Bob Walker, 
Nine W Cattle Company, 1-505- 
359-1685. 	 4-2tp 

rotate( le
ACE WELDING SERVICE 

A.W.S. & S.A.M.E. Certified 

"Reliable Service In 
Texico-Farwell 
At Fair Prices" 

EASY ASSEMBLY WORK. $714.00 
per 100. Guaranteed payment, No 
sales. Details -- Send stamped en-
velope: ELAN-6431, 3418 Enter- 
prise, Ft. Pierce, Fla., 33482. 	2-4tp 

te•440,41011.19,11041.•••••t 
Down and Out in Beverly Hills V 

##. 	 Wild Cats  
Runaway Train  

• • 
• VIDEO CENTER  
• 212 Ave. A -Farwell 	0 
• 481-9011  
41041,404.••••••••••• 

R. J.'s 
God Cared Enough To Send 

The Very Best 
"Jesus He Is Alive" 

TRANSMISSION & 
IRRIGATION MOTORS 

Standard or Automatic 
Welding-Cutting-Soldering 
Pickup and Farm Tractor 

Tire Repairs 
New & Used Parts-Overhauls 
Valve Jobs-Air Conditioning 

Radiator Repair-Lawnmowers 
Reasonable Prices 

Honest Business 
2 and 4 Cycle Engines 

504 Wheeler, Texico 	482-9301 

RJ's now has a 413 Chrysler 
industrial engine with or 
without extra heads for sale. 

FOR SALE: Half section farm land 
south of Friona. Price negotiable. 
Contact Carson County Abstract Co. 
P.O. Box 609, Panhandle, Texas 
79068.806-S37-3561 

GARAGE SALE: 801 2nd St., Far-
well, 9 to 5 Saturday. No early 
callers. 	 5-1tp 

TWO FAMILY GARAGE SALE: 606 
3rd St., Farwell, Saturday from 9 to 
5, and Sunday from 1 to 5. Lots and 
lots of stuff. 	 5-1tp 

• 

INA'S BAKERY 

Now Open Sunday 8 a.m.-1 p.m. 
Saturday 5:30 a.m.-1 p.m. 

Tuesday-Friday 5:30-5 
Closed Mondays 

Fresh Donuts and Coffee Daily 

SPECIALTIES ARE: 
Donuts, Pastries. Special Oc-
casion Cakes, Brownies, Cook-
ies. Cupcakes and other baked 
goods. 

481.3647 

%N. 	 • V.. 	 %%5 

NEW SCHAFFER DISK PARTS 
13 Acres Mach. 17 New-Used 
Tractors; Used Tractor/ 
Combine Parts; 3 - 7700 JD 
Diesels, 9 Used Grain Drills. 
J.D. 700 Grinder/Mixer Hyd. 6 
Yard Eversman Scraper. a12 
Cat Maintainer. 2070 Schwaltz 
Loader, JD 158 & 148 Loaders, 
John Blue SP Spray Rig, 7100 
J.D. Plate Planter and Marker. 
28-71 J.D. Flex Planters. 

BIG NICK MACHINERY 
Bovina, Texas 

238-1614 	 Night 238-1450 
••••-- 
	

V0h. 	 •Ok 

BEACON ELECTRIC 

We Shine Above The Rest 
TERRY WINKLES 

Lie • 25109 	 48Z.3407 

••••••••••••••• 
Call your local used cow 

• A dealer for 7-day-a-week free 

t dead stock removal. 
• 
• 
• 
• 
• 
• 
• 
• • .•••••••••••••••••• 

Own Your Own Jean-Sportswear, 
Ladies Apparel, Childrens /Matern-
ity, Large Sizes, Petite, Dance-
wear/Aerobic or Accesones Store.  
Jordache, Chic. Lee, Levi. Izod, 
Gitano, Guess, Calvin Klein, Sergio 
Valente, Evan Picone, Liz Clai-
borne, Members Only, Gasoline, 
Healthtex over 1000 others 914.300 
to $25,900 inventory, training, fix-
tures, grand opening etc. Can open 
15 days_ Mr Loughlin (612) 8884555. 

Call 505 163-5513 collect; 

New Mexico, 

1-800-858-4384, 

or Texas, 1-800-692.4043 

4 
* 
4 

4 

4 • 
4 

p •
—•••••••••••4,- • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • 

XTRA- SPACE 4 

*4 

• 
• 

Individual Storage  

Dry Storage 	RV Parking 

Commercial - Household 

Personal - Multi-Use 
• 
Al 

4 
v4  

Oat" tat*, frat fret*. ..±
4 

Call 481-3222 

Farwell 

( 

J

. 

I. 

orbi/EA.-OR.  

TWO FAMILY CARPORT SALE: 
615 State Street, Texico. Friday and 
Saturday, 9-7. Lots of childrens 
clothes, some adult clothes, other 
miscellaneous items. 	5-1tc 

FOR SALE: 2 Model 1260 Valley 
center pivots with pumps Near 
Friona. If interested, call First 
National Leasing Inc., Omaha, Neb 
1-800-228-4411 	 3.2tc 

I

Legal Publications I 

RONALD BYRD, GRI 
LICENSED BROKER 
FARWELL, TEXAS 

Office (806) 481-3846 
Mobile (505) 761-0849 

Come by and see us at our new location at 

801 Ave. A, Farwell 

SPECIAL OF THE WEEK 
Large two bedroom, one bath, lots of storage, with cinder block 
fence, in excellent neighborhood in Farwell. Ready to move into. 
Owner/Agent. 

••• 

First class brick home, In excellent condition in Farwell. 3 bedroom. 
1' o bath, central heat, evaporative air conditioning; fenced back yard; 
storage building. Many extras and beautifully landscaped. See to 
believe!! 

Move right into t 	 131titit;ist 
Fenced back ya 	ge 	buil 	ar 
corner lot. Will 	exc 	start 

me in Farwell. 
, all on a larger 
property. 

• • • 

Beautiful location: Large three bedroom, Austin stone exterior, 21 2  
bath, large living area. Has a 1200 sq. ft. heated storage and shop 
attached. Located on corner lot in an excellent neighborhood. Ilas 
many extras. Call for details. 

4:441_3yre-&!yl: 

525 acres, Southwest of Farwell, three circular sprinklers. four eight 
inch wells. Good water area, will make excellent cattle farm. Priced 
for immediate sale. 

••• 

200 acres, one mile east of Farwell, excellent water area, one circular 
sprinkler, one eight inch well. Owner says sell. 

El
4  wiP vc 
PIERCE 

REAL ESTATE 

482-9188 
TIXICO  ltkA 	—J 

CHARLOTTE PIERCE, 
BROKER 

400 Craig Street 
Texico, N.M. 
I505 I 482-9188 

Fully licensed 
In New Mexico & Texas 

SUN DALE VALLEY - Very nice country home 12 miles south of 
Melrose and 8 miles northwest of Floyd. with 3 bedrooms, 2 baths, and 

- 5 acres of land. 

MULESHOE - Very nice 3-bedroom brick home located at 914 Hickory 

ARWELL - 3-bedroom home. with large living room and separate den 
with fireplace. New carpet and new paint inside. 604 2nd St. 
Broker/Owner anxious to sell! 

CLOVIS, - 3 bedroom. 1'2 bath, at 2005 Gidding. 

FARWELL - Nice family home in good condition. with 3 bedrooms. 1, -;  
baths, basement and extras. Corner lot at 500 4th Street. 

TEXICO - Buy yourself a going business - irrigation repair shop - either 
with or without equipment necessary to operate. 

FARWELI. - Mobile Home park equipped for 6 mobile homes, with 3 
homes presently parked on it. at 201 - 7th Street. 

RAISE YOUR KIDS IN THE COUNTRY! 
CONSIDER THESE: 

Nice 3 - bedroom home on 4 acres, located 3 miles east of Bo% Ina. Price 
reduced! Owner read) to sell. 

3 - bedroom home on 2-acre tract, with doable garage. shop bldg.. 
grape arbor and fruit trees. Located a mi. northwest of Muleshoe on 
payed West Camp Road. 

3 - bedroom home approx. 312 miles west of Muleshoe on Closes 
Highway. On small tract with room for hones 

Licensed in Texas, New Mexico and Oklahoma 

Certified Appraisers 
lit, Sudderth. Broker 	 Daren Sudderth, Broker 

Jimmie Mace, Sales Associate 

We need your listings now! 
Residential and Commercial 

House for sale on one acre, nice two bedroom, one bath home with 
garage, two car shop, large storage building, on highway west of 
Muleshoe. Priced for immediate sale. 

••• 

A slice three bedroom, one bath, new exterior siding, central heat. 
es ap, air, ceiling fans, storage shed in back yard. in a good 
neighborhood in Farwell. 

• • • 

Three bedroom, one bath, central heat, evap. air, two car-carport. 
storage shed, good neighborhood on corner lot in Farwell. 

••• 

Super location: Extra nice, three bedroom, two and half baths, 
beautiful brick home, living room with fireplace, den area, kitchen 
with buillins, large utility, lots of convenient storage and closets, two 
car garage and fenced back yard in Farwell. 

••• 

Very clean, I bedroom, I bath, livingroom and kitchen. Larger than it 
looks. In Farwell. Owners financing. 

• • • 

Excellent 3 bedroom, brick, two bath, double car garage, two acres, 
also has excellent storage building and is located on the highway at 
Oklahoma Lane. 

• • • 

tiN% boys Delight!! to acres west of Bovina with 4 bedroom 13 4 bath 
house, w ith quonset barn, feeders. 1000 head pre-conditioning feed pens 
of pipe and cable construction, a  

.•• 

acant lots ready for new owner. Just outside Farwell city limits on 
!nei% ay near schools. 

••• 

Very nice 3 bedroom. I bath stucco house in Farwell. Nice yard with 
sprinkler system. Cinder block fenced baCk yard. located in good 
neighborhood near churches and post office. 

• • • 

Good arx 150' lot w ith hookups for mobile home. Located on Loop in 
Farwell. 

• • • 

Very nice brick commercial building, glass front, some fixtures 
Adaptable to most kinds of businesses. Excellent location on main 
highway in Farwell. 

FARM AND RANCH 

316 acres, lays good. on highway nine miles North of Bovina. Priced to 
sell at $32.1 per acre. Five submergible wells. 

320 acres, irrigated. one 8 inch well, tail water system, underground 
pipe. priced to sell immediately. Pleasant Hill area. 

••• 

I$0 acres. irrigated. 2 miles northwest of Texico. Some owner 
financing. Owner says sell immediately. 

••• 

Excellent 160 acres, one irrigation well and tailwater sy stem, south of 
Bosina. Owner will finance. 

We can auction your real estate, 
farm machinery, liquidations or 

merchandise, etc. Give us a call today! 
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The Classifieds 
Smith Office Supply 

O 

11J111101111111411110111411M11101111111111110111111 LOST ON LAMAR STREET in 
Texico, a white Cock-a-poo puppy, 
Answers to the name of "Wicket 
He is a child's pet. Call 482-9991.  

5-1tp 481-9311 
3 

MIIIII11011111114i100111111111011211114111MUCIIIII 
FOUND: Male Siamese cat. If not 
claimed, will give away. Call 
825-2195. 	 5-1tc 

THREE FAMILY GARAGE SALE: 
Oct. 2, 3 and 4, 811 2nd St., Farwell. 

5-Hp 5% Above Cost 
Oct. 2.22 

Disc bedder bearings 
DC 208TT5 

Reg: $29.71 	SALE: $14.95 

HUGE GARAGE SALE: Saturday, 
8-4, and Sunday, 1-4, 520 S. Garwood, 
Texico. Baby items, furniture, 
saddles and other items, too num-
erous to mention. DON'T MISS 
THIS ONE! 	 5-Itc 

I 

ALL NEW MACHINES 

I 
I 

I 

I 

I 

I 

OKLAHOMA LANE 
FARM SUPPLY 

E.L. MYERS 
482-9040 

I Farm Repairs 	Clotheslines 
('arports/Storage Buildings 

Swingsets 

LVe Have A Portable Service. 
S el.< 0 S 

Gauge Wheels 705-9004x12 
Will fit fetter Cultivators 

Reg: $64.80 	SALE: $27.50 

Buddy Brothers 
Open 8-6 weekdays; 8-12 Sat. 

525.2345 I from Bovina) 225-1416 

FRESH LOCAL 
Watermelon, cantaloupe, honey-
dew, apples, peanuts, blackeye 
peas, pintos. cabbage, eggplant 
okra, acorn, zucchini, long green 
chili, banana and jalapeno peppers, 
cucumbers, tomatoes, potatoes, 
onions, carrots, sweet potatoes, bell 
peppers, chili powder, Kasabs, 
acorn squash, spaghetti squash, 
butternut squash, yellow squash, 
cauliflower, broccoli, lettuce, 
honey and the smallest and largest 
pumpkins -- up to 160 pounds! Hop 
by and see us! 

Kangaroo Korner 
Intersection of Crossroads Motel 
and Main Highway, Texico 

Howard Campbell 
Rebuilt Engines 

S595[plus exchange] 
350-Chevy short-block 

!Installation, extra parts and 
labor extra I 

Read John 13:34 

Loa 0 Cal 

5-1tc 
%N. 

1973 DODGE mini-motor home, 
loaded, power plant, dual refrig-
erated-air, air ride, power steering 
and brakes, 21-feet long, 360 engine, 
$7,000. Muleshoe 272-3150 days, 
272-3469 nights and weekends. 4-3tc 

re -%)  
AUCTIO EE 'S 

• 

Sudderth Realty, Inc. 
Realtors/Auctioneers 

Farwell, Texas 

481-3188 109 5th St. I )raw er 

CARTHON P PHILLIPS 

REAL ESTATE 
FORECLOSURE SALE 

nal Letters Testamentary for the 
Estate of Kate L Phillips were 
issued on September 22, 1986, in 
Docket No 1843. pending in the 
County Cowl of Parmer County, 
Texas. to: 

Property owned by, Emma Fran-
cis Kuper. NE/4 of section three of 
the T.W. Roberson survey. Parmer 
County. Texas and, N/40 acres out 
of a 240 acre tract in Castro and 
Parmer Counties, Texas. Described 
as a part of Section 10, Block B, N.A .  
Laughlin grantee, S F No. 5103, 
patented 208, volume 29 as being the 
S/3/S's of the s/5/8's of said section. 

PLACE. PARMER COUNTY 
COURTHOUSE. 

Date: Nov 4, 1986. Time: 12:30 
p.m. 

TERMS: Real estate will be sold 
for cash to highest bidder sold 
subject to taxes due there on. Title 
will be conveyed by substitute 
trustees deed. For information, con-
tact Reha Hewlett, Small Business 
Administration. 11611 10th Street, 
Lubbock, Texas 79401. Phone 806-
743-7471. 

Published in the State Line Tribune 
October 3. 10, 17, 24 and 31, 1906 

NOTICE TO ALL PERSONS 
HAVING CLAIMS 

AGAINST THE ESTATE OF 
KATE L. PHILLIPS. DECEASED 

Notice is hereby given that ongi- 

The residence of such Executor is 
Parmer County, Texas The post 
office address is: 

5000 Fast Fox Trail 
Austin, Texas 78746 

All persons having claims against 
this Estate which is currently being 
administered are required to pre-
sent them within the time and in the 
manner prescribed by law. 	 • 1 

DATED the 23 day of September. 
1966. 

RICHARD T. COLLARD, 
ATTORNEY AT LAW. P.C. 
Attorney At Law 
P.O. Box 398 
715 Main Street 
Friona, Texas 79035 

By Richard T. Collard 
State Bar No. 04580000 
Attorney for the Estate 

Published in the State Line Tribune 
October 3. 1906 

• S. 
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Twin Cities see hail, rain 
Texico-Farwell saw a stormy Sun-

day afternoon with hail, ram and 
high winds 

Here are some of the rain reports 
from around our area 

Vicki Chandler at Sherley-Ander-
son-Pitman. reported 7 tenths of an 
inch from the rains Sunday and 
Monday morning at the elevator to 
Farwell 

Steve Kittrell of Aro Farm 
Chemical in Pleasant Hill reported 
two inches of rainfall 

LaMar' Williams reported 1', 
inches of rainfall at their home 
south of Farwell and 8 tenths of an 
inch at West Camp_ 

11/2  
Yolanda McFarland of Sherley-

Anerson Grain. Lariat, reported 2 
tenths of an inch of rainfall 

Ysletta Rittrell reported 1.1 
inches of Pain on their place west of 
Farwell 

Louise Foster of Oklahoma Lane 
reported one tenth of an inch of 
rainfall on their farm east of Far-
well 

Shari Hill of Sberiey-Anderson 
Grain, Lazbuddie, reported about 
two tenths of an inch of rainfall at 
the elevator 	- 

Walter Curd of Texico reported 
1-2 inches of rainfall at his home. 

0 
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Texico Junior High's football 
team was defeated by Portales 
eighth grade at Portales, 6-0, last 
week. 

Coach Borde Williams said that 
he was proud of their effort, but that 

they made some costly mistakes 
and had chances to score but were 
unable to do so. 

"For the most part, I think we 
could have been better prepared," 
said Williams. 

Williams stated that the boys 
moved the ball well offensively, but 
had some room for improvement. 

Texico Junior High will play 
Melrose at Texico Oct. 2 at 5 p.m. 

Portales blanks 

Texico gridders 

011111•11 4111ser alher Mine" either 
Oil MOW< I6 06 GM* Ri ANf 

11 01 SWIM Pill OR 
TOUCH 01 BUTTER %°T\ MINUTE MAID FROZEN 

• -Otange Juice cAlitey 
cAfizer 

or*SPECIAL 
0.205 

rIPP 

Kraft Spread 
yM1 

tAT U0  Bi  I 	 ) .61 	1  

606 Owl <ROD 11111,  Mi10110II (AID 
4000 -<01 Q311 Wilt OM< 

Golden Corn is-iLL • 

..41M;6•L'' 

4114 C .11.1 

1COI 
CAN 

<quo am, NMI 11,10 1516 
GOOD <OA owl *II/ Owl< 

U) 
CANS 

Owl <MOO MOM Amu ynvo 
0000101 Oil will (Alt 

0 
k.1 

„*Porkers from L.K. Howard, Clovis. 
egan digging the new well for the 

city' of Texico Wednesday. Once 

Well work &Miley eXtiser 

r 
rlMttty cAlizer MOW Other 

CHOCOLATE DRINK MIK 

'11  -Nestle's Quik 
SWANSON'S MEAT SHURFRESH GRADE'l 

barge Eggs 

DOZEN ri) 

Owl 6,110 *.<17 * 111 60060 (010 
GOOD 101 011 slit Om< 

completed, the city will have two 
wells. The well is being built with 
state funds. 

Pot Pies 

tiga 16 OZ 9 CAN  
wnw O*1 <MID *Mr <mu. 11.11 ,..o 

4000 .011 ORO will Ow 

IOXIS 
8 0119 0  

ottro Owl Milli <MIT till 11011 <A190 

Matra< 

0001010M will OM< Drug abuse prevention 
:tressed at Lazbuddie 

cAlik13,  aqui, Metro eMiser 
LUNCHEON MEAT SHUREINE OEL MONTI"SOUUZU 

Catsup 
1 

	

Spam 	Apple Cider 

	

1 %1169 	,V961u0Gz 69° 
4.  On Sept. 23, ENMU basketball 
. 	, 

'poach Larry Riley presented a drug 
*Awareness program to the Lazbud-
die junior high and • high school 
4:tudents. 	, 	•. 
I's He cited-  the problems of peer 
pressure and psychological and 
'physical addiction. He talked about 

Presidential Drug Awareness 
lir Program, which is publicizing 

America's , drug problem and is 
emphasizing prevention. 
.Riley said that there are three 

steps in the effective control of drug 
abuse: strick law enforcement, re-
habilitation and prevention. He em-
phasized that prevention is Amer-
ica's best chance at control of this 
rampant calamity.  that threatens to 
cr,ipple the nation. 

111 

	

	,Riley told the•students that drugs 
can cause death or severe per-
sonality disorders. He said that 
many drugs are residual and build 
up in the vital organs of the body, 
including the brain. He stressed the 
fict that our bodies react differently 
according to the particular chem-
ical make-up of each individual, and 
that this chemical make-up varies 
hi' each individual from day to day. 

Riley stated, "Each person.  is re- 
W.4ponsible for his own decision. The 

Ise of drugs hinders the normal 
attainment of natural happiness in 
life." 

day, Wednesday and Thursday from 
7:55 to 8:25 a.m. Teachers will be 
available to help students. Parents 
are encouraged to see that students 
take advantage of this valuable 
school service. 

C 
28 OZ 

BEL 
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Shop with us and save like never before! Mrs. Marca Morris' 5th grade 
science class is involved in some 
very interesting lab work. They 
have studied the characteristics of 
earth worms, the body parts and 
characteristics of grasshoppers, 
and the characteristics and environ-
ment of frogs and salamanders. 
Mrs. Morris says, "The students 
enjoy this kind of 'hands on' in-
volvement." 

2. Affix each saver coupon to a Mitey Mizer 
saver card. Six 16] coupons will fill a saver 
card. These powerful little Mitey Mizer saver coupons 

add up to BIG dollars off your grocery pur-
chases. Jvlitey :Afizer 

SUPER SAVER CARD 
3. Watch our grocery ads for weekly Mitey Mizer 

specials. You'll be delighted with the tre-
mendous savings on popular grocery items. Here's how it works: 

I. You'll receive one 	Mitey Mizer coupon for 
each $5.00 purchase in our stores [except those 
purchases prohibited by law). 

Start saving Miley Mizer coupons today! Let 
Mitey Mizer help fight the high cost of feeding 
your family. 

*A* 

Congratulations go to the Long-
horn varsity track girls for a great 
job at the cross-country meet Satur-
day in Hereford. Their coach is 
Joann Luscombe. Girls attending 
were: Cathy Schacher, Traci El-
liott, Amy McGehee, Ginger Jesko, 
Diana Cozbey, and Mia Jennings. 

PRICES GOOD OCT. 2-OCT. 9 

U.S.D.A. Choice 

BEEF BONELESS CHUCK ROAST 

Lb. 	$1 .1 9 

PURE PORK SAUSAGE PATTIES 
Lb. 	$1.69 

Lust returns 
Kraft Market Sliced 

AMERICAN CHEESE 	Lb. Y1.19 
Lazbuddie Quarterback Tim Lust 

is expected back into action tonight 
( Friday) when the Longhorns play 
at Bovina at 7:30 p.m. 

This will be the first action for 
Lust this season, who had surgery 
before the season started. 

U.S.D.A. Choice 

BEEF BONELESS SIRLOIN STEAK 

Lb' 	s1.69 

AR* 

Boneless 

SIRLOIN TIP STEAK 

.(Tutorials will be held every Tues- 

1.79 
• .4•1•-•.;Shool Lunch Menu'.  

Lb. Farwell 
MONDAY - Taco with 

cheese, lettuce and tomato 
salad, buttered corn, fruit and 
milk. 

TUESDAY - Chili dogs, 
French fries with catsup. car-
rot sticks and celery sticks, 
Jello with fruit and milk. 

WEDNESDAY - Pizza, 
tossed salad, green beans, oat-
meal cookies, fruit and milk. 

THURSDAY - Barbeque on a 
bun, French fries with catsup, 
dill spears, banana pudding 
and milk. 

FRIDAY - Beef tips with 
gravy, buttered noodles, green 
beans, hot rolls with honey, 
butter and milk. 

Texico 

Shurfine 7% Oz. American Beauty 48 Oz. Pkg. Price Saver 31 Oz. Jug Hi-Dry Jumbo Rolls 

MAC-CHEESE DINNERS ELBO-RONI CATSUP TOWELS 

3/89' '1.69 89' 59' 

• MONDAY - Pizza with pep-
peroni, salad; green beans, 

1: fruit and milk. 
TUESDAY - Hamburgers, 

lettuce, pickles, tator tots, fruit 
and milk:: 

WEDNESDAY - Meat loaf, 
buttered rice, salad, hot rolls 

)". with honey, fruit and milk. 
THURSDAY - Beef and vege-

-c table 'stew, cheese sandwich, 
carrot sticks, chocolate cake 
and milk. 

FRIDAY - Chili beans, mixed 
•7  greens, cole slaw, cornbread, 

fruit and milk. 

41/2  Oz. Asstd. 

JELLO INST. PUDDINGS 

1/79' 

Price Saver 13 Oz, Bag 

COFFEE 

'2.39 
Shurfine 1 Lb. Can 48 Oz. Jug • 

MAZOLA OIL COFFEE Popsrite 3 Pk. Reg. or Butter 

MICROWAVE 
POPPING CORN 

'1.29 

15 Oz. Can 

RANCH STYLE BEANS 

2/19' 1.99 Lazbuddie 

'2.39 New Ocean Spray 

Big 48 Oz. Jug 

PINK GRAPEFRUIT JUICE 

halves and milk. 
THURSDAY - Tacos, pinto 

beans, green salad, brownies 
and milk. 

FRIDAY - Sloppy Joes, 
French fries, pickles, onions, 
cobbler and milk. 

MONDAY - Pizza, corn, 
green salad, pudding and milk. 

TUESDAY Steak fingers 
with gravy, green beans, hot 
rolls, fruit and milk. 

WEDNESDAY - Beef stew, 
cheese toast, crackers, peach 

6 Pk. 11 Oz. Canned 

RC COLA 

'1.29 

• 
	a 

1.49 Campbell's No. 1 Can Shurfine 5 Lb. Bag 
New Shurfine 16 Oz. Jar 

Pure New Crop 

HONEY 

99' 

CHICKEN 
NOODLE 

SOUP 

3/1.00 

r. CAPITOL FOODS Shurfine 1 Lb. Box 

CRACKERS 

59' 
SUGAR 

• 

• 

A 

• 

0) 

Chicken 
Noodle 

,•Sour• 
Carnation (11 Count) Box 

HOT COCOA MIX 

'1.39 

You are invited to attend an 
TRY OUR GREAT 

BROASTED CHICKEN 
ARTS & CRAFTS FAIR  

Sponsored by Texico Junior Class 

WHEN: Saturday, Oct. 4 8 a.m. to 7:30 p.m. 

Sunday, Oct. 5 1 to 4 p.m. (MDT) 

WHERE: Texico School's Gym No. 2 
(green gym near elementary) 

FREE ADMISSION  

Register for FREE Door Prizes! 

Excellent, unique Christmas items and gifts for your Christmas 

Shopping list will be available 

GARDEN FRESH PRODUCE FROZEN FOODS 

Colo. U.S. No. 1 	10 Lb. Bag 

RUSSET POTATOES $1.19 

Portales New Crop 

SWEET POTATOES Lb. 19' 
Stilwell 

1 Lb. Box Asst. 

FRUIT COBBLERS 

'1.69 

Gary's (5 in Pkg.) 

SUPER DOGS 

Pkg. $1.19 

Borden's Half Gallon 

ICE CREAM 
Wash, Golden Calif. Sunkist 

ORANGES 	Lb. 	29c '1.69 Lb. 59c DEL. APPLES 

Capitol Foods 

1 	 

900 Ave. A - Farwell - Ph. 481-3431 

Open til 9 o'clock Every Night 	We Redeem U.S.D.A. Food Stamps 



28th Annual Area Me„hants' FOOTBALL CONTEST 
FARWELL 

, INSURANCE 

AGENCY INC. 

FARWELL 
PIPE AND 

IRON 

LUX:FORD 
AUTO PARTS 

Farwell 
Clovis 

Cal Jordan Implements 
EAST MABRY DRIVE, CLOVIS 

Dura Silt 
STEEL BUILDING SYSTEMS 

(505) 762-4722 
2204 MABRY DR.  

CLOVIS. NEW MEXICO 

IOHNN1E RI CKER 
owner 

We Support The 

Texico And 	Farwell 
Steers 

CARMACK SONS.. 
314 MAIN CLOVIS. N At 

Wolverines  

oWNFAS RALPH BM. FANZ and JAMES CARMACK 

EASTERN NEW MEXICO 
RURAL TELEPHONE 

COOPERATIVE 
Owned by those we serve 

The Potts Family 

Burger 
Barn 

Texico, NM 

Kirkland Pump Co. 

Farwell, Texas 

481-3807 

West Plains Pharmacy 
Free delivery to Farwell 

and within the Muleshoe city limits. 

PUDGE ROSE 

1-800-642-6014, ext. 182 	 212-4428 

Farmers 
Cooperative 

Elevator 
Serving you from three convenient locations 

Clays Corner --- Muleshoe --- Enochs 

ENTRY BLANK 
NAME 	  

ADDRESS 	  
PICK SCORE FOR THIS GAME 

CIRCLE YOUR CHOICE 

1. Farwell at Petersburg 

2. Lazbuddie at Bovina 

3. Albuq. Del Norte at Clovis 

4. Muleshoe at Lockney 

5. TCU at Arkansas 

6. Notre Dame at Alabama 

7. New Mexico St. at Utah State 

8. LSU at Florida 

9. Houston at Detroit 

10. Miami at New England 

11. Dallas at Denver 

12. LA Raiders at Kansas City 

509 Ave A 

Ph. 4B1-9372 or 481-3671 

We're glad to be a part of the 
Texico-Farwell Community 

A82-9211 

IN FARWELL 

Sherley-
Anderson-
Pitman, Inc. 
John Williams. mgr. 	Lonnie McFarland, 

Serving Farmer farmers year-round mgr. 

SEc 'it 	ST.vrE BANK 
1 I 	1 

dll 

GRAIN KARTS REPAIRED  

Farwell Farm Supply 
481-3295 

1017 Ave. A Farwell 

"We Grow 
For You" 

All Varieties Small Grain Seeds 
Wheat - Barley 

Oats - Rye 

FRANSE ri IRRIGATION 
\ INC. / 

Farwell, Texas  

LOVELACE 
OIL CO. 
Woodrow Lovelace 

FARWELL. TEXAS 

FARWELL HARDWARE 

Paints - Plumbing Supplies 

Tools - Housewares - General Hardware 

TEXICO BRANCH 

Quality feeds 

for the Southwest 

482-9112 

Texico's Friendly 

Eating Place 

Best Bank Around 

rill 111, Ii 

YOUR 
AG 

"II 	TOY 

ORLE\ MILLS INC 

IN LARIAT 

Sherley-
Anderson- 
Grain 

KELLY GREEN 

SEEDS 

GRAND PRIZE 
Two tickets to the 

Dallas Cowboys 
vs. 

Chicago Bears 
In Texas Stadium 

December 21 

Plus one night's lodging at the 

Regent Hotel with transportation 

to and from Cowboy Stadium with 

$5000 

expense money. 

WEEKLY PRIZES 

$10.00 - 1st Place 
$5.00 - 1nd Place 

I. There are 12 football gamey listed. 
2. Pick the team )ou think will win in each game and circle 

the WINNER'S ]:IMF:. 
.1 PICK THE SCORE of the GAME OF THE MEER and place 

your guess In the appropriate blank on the entry. Bring or 
majl the entry blank to The Tribune office by 5 p.m. Friday 
Of this issue. 

I. Tabulations of individual entrants will be kept all season 
and al the end of the season Crand and Second Prize 
winners will be named. 

5. Only one entry blank may be submitted per individual. 
6. Tabulations will be available for public inspection. 
7. Contestants must be 12 years old or over. 
K. Game of the Week used as the tiebreaker only 

Springer 	at Texico 

r, 
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